## CHICAGO AREA REGIONAL REPRESENTATIVES

## MEMBERSHIP DIRECTORY

Spring 2020 Edition

www.carrnet.org



### **TABLE OF CONTENTS**

- 1. Arizona State University
- 2. Augustana College
- 3. Baylor University
- 4. Bowling Green State University
- 5. Bradley University
- 6. Butler University
- 7. Cal Poly University
- 8. Central College
- 9. Central Michigan University
- 10. College of Creative Studies
- 11. College of St. Benedict and St. John's University
- 12. Colorado State University
- 13. Cornell College
- 14. Creighton University
- 15. Drake University
- 16. Eastern Illinois University
- 17. Ferris State University
- 18. FIDM/Fashion Institute of Design & Merchandising
- 19. Grand Valley State University
- 20. Illinois College
- 21. Illinois State University
- 22. Indiana State University
- 23. Indiana University Bloomington
- 24. Iowa State University
- 25. IUPUI
- 26. Kalamazoo College
- 27. Kansas State University
- 28. Kent State University
- 29. Kirkwood Community College

- 30. Knox College
- 31. Lawrence Technological University
- 32. Lawrence University
- 33. Lincoln College
- 34. Luther College
- 35. Marquette University
- 36. McKendree University
- 37. Miami University
- 38. Michigan State University
- 39. Michigan Technological University
- 40. Missouri Southern State University
- 41. Missouri State University
- 42. Monmouth College
- 43. Northern Michigan University
- 44. Ohio Wesleyan University
- 45. Penn State University
- 46. Providence College
- 47. Purdue University
- 48. Purdue University Northwest
- 49. Rutgers University
- 50. Saint Louis University
- 51. Saint Mary's College
- 52. Saint Mary's University of Minnesota
- 53. Southern Illinois University Carbondale
- 54. Southern Illinois University Edwardsville
- 55. St. Ambrose University
- 56. St. Norbert College
- 57. Syracuse University
- 58. Texas A&M University
- 59. Texas Christian University
- 60. The Ohio State University
- 61. The University of Missouri St. Louis
- 62. The University of Oklahoma

- 63. Trine University
- 64. Tulane University
- 65. University College Dublin
- 66. University of Alabama
- 67. University of Arizona
- 68. University of Arkansas
- 69. University of Cincinnati
- 70. University of Dayton
- 71. University of Denver
- 72. University of Illinois at Urbana Champaign
- 73. University of Illinois Springfield
- 74. University of Iowa
- 75. University of Kansas
- 76. University of Kentucky
- 77. University of Louisville
- 78. University of Maryland
- 79. University of Massachusetts Lowell
- 80. University of Miami
- 81. University of Michigan
- 82. University of Missouri
- 83. University of Nebraska-Lincoln
- 84. University of Oregon
- 85. University of Pittsburgh
- 86. University of Rochester
- 87. University of South Alabama
- 88. University of South Carolina
- 89. University of Wisconsin-Milwaukee
- 90. Valparaiso University
- 91. Wabash College
- 92. Wartburg College
- 93. Western Illinois University
- 94. Xavier University

# Arizona State University

Location	Tempe, Arizona
Founded	1885
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	70000
Regional Contact Info	Chelsea Pflug chelsea.pflug@asu.edu (480) 390-1992
School Contact Info	PO Box 871004, Tempe, AZ 85287-1004 United States
Key Programs	-Business -Engineering -Computer Science -Journalism -Education
Costs	Tuition: 35958  Room & Board: 14794
Admissions Requirements	We use a system called Assured Admissions that assures acceptance if a student meets the criteria outlined below. The requirements for non-resident incoming freshmen are as follows:
	Completion of our 16 core competencies with a C (2.0) grade or better:  4 years of English  4 years of Math  3 years of Lab science  2 years of Social Science (including 1 year of American History)  2 years of the same Foreign Language  1 year of Fine Arts (based in Art, Music, or Theatre)
	And then ONE of the following: Top 25% of their class 3.0 GPA (unweighted, and calculated using only the 16 competencies above) SAT: 1180 (taken after April 2016) OR 1110 (taken prior to May 2016) ACT: 24
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	
Important Facts	-We are considered #1 in the US for innovation (beating out Stanford and MIT)In 2017, we also were recognized alongside the elite league of Harvard, Stanford, and the University of Chicago as one of the only institutions to have Rhodes, Marshall, and Churchill scholarship winnersASU is the only research university serving the 5th largest metro area in the country.

# Augustana College

<u> </u>	
Location	Rock Island, IL
Founded	1860
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	2600
Regional Contact Info	Courtney Wallace courtneywallace@augustana.edu (708) 710-9288
	Rachel O'Connell racheloconnell@augustana.edu (630) 470-5988
	Christian Brown christianbrown@augustana.edu (312) 448-4834
School Contact Info	639 38th St, Rock Island, IL 61201 USA
Key Programs	Biology/Pre-Med, Business & Accounting, Communication Sciences and Disorders, Elementary & Secondary Education, Music & Music Education
Costs	Tuition: 43610
	Room & Board: 10890
Admissions Requirements	Augustana looks at academic fit, co-curricular fit and social fit. 75% fall above a 3.0 recalculated GPA (we make a core gpa including coursework from Eng, math, science, soc st. and FL).
	Mid-range ACT =24-29, SAT = 1130-1380, also test optional institution for students with a 3.0 GPA and above.
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	EARLY DECISION- Nov 1st - Notification by Nov 15th, Financial Aid Notification by Dec. 1st EARLY ACTION - Nov 1st - Notification by Dec 20th, Financial Aid Notification by Feb 1st REGULAR DECISION - April 1st - Notifications could start as early as late Dec, Financial Aid Notification will be
	rolling after all ED and EA awards are released. We encourage all IL Residents to submit the FAFSA by Nov 1st each year. We offer an Early Filers Award of \$750 for those that meet this priority deadline.
Important Facts	Residents to submit the FAFSA by Nov 1st each year. We offer an Early
Important Facts	Residents to submit the FAFSA by Nov 1st each year. We offer an Early Filers Award of \$750 for those that meet this priority deadline.  Augustana is located in Rock Island, IL about 2.5 to 3 hours West of the Chicagoland Area. The Quad Cities (Rock Island, Moline, Davenport and Bettendorf) are located right on the Mississippi River and boast a population

Renovations are currently finished on the 8.9 M project to expand Hansen Hall of Sciences and will open in fall of 2019. Progress is still underway on Brodahl Building, which houses our well-known Communication Sciences and Disorders (CSD) program and clinic. A new CSD master's degree will offer first classes in the summer of 2020, and will graduate its first students in 2022. The program will include extensive coursework, 4 semesters of clinical practice in our on-campus center, and two full-time clinical externships.

New Program in Kinesiology

New Building - Austin E. Knowlton Center for Innovation in Health, Wellness and Human Performance. This new building will feature classrooms, team spaces, offices, resource area, exercise laboratories and a new aquatic center!

The Center for Innovation in Health, Wellness and Human Performance will allow the college to expand the existing men's & women's swimming and diving teams and men's water polo. It will also allow to to add women's varsity water polo in the future!

# **Baylor University**

<u>, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , </u>	J
Location	Waco, TX
Founded	1845
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	14188
Regional Contact Info	Edian Castro Rivera Edian_castrorivera@baylor.edu (312) 344-0599
School Contact Info	One Bear Place #97056, Waco, TX 76798 United States
Key Programs	Education Engineering & Computer Science Pre-Med Social Work
Costs	Tuition: 49246
	Room & Board: 12682
Admissions Requirements	Middle 50% ACT score: 26-32; Middle 50% SAT score: 1200-1350 The following is required for application review: Application (Common Application, Baylor Application, or ApplyTexas), Official High School Transcript, Official ACT or SAT score (super scored), Essay
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	November 1: Early Decision and Early Action February 1: Regular Admissions
Important Facts	The mission of Baylor University is to educate men and women for worldwide leadership and service by integrating academic excellence and Christian commitment within a caring community.
Updates	

## **Bowling Green State Univiersity**

Location	Bowling Green, Ohio
Founded	1910
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	16000
Regional Contact Info	Drew Small dsmall@bgsu.edu (312) 339-2359
School Contact Info	200 University Hall, Office of Admissions, Bowling Green, Ohio 43403 United States
Key Programs	Inclusive Early Childhood Education, Business, Forensic Sciences (Biology and Chemistry), Sport Management and Aviation.
Costs	Tuition: 19388
	Room & Board: 9444
Admissions Requirements	2.5 cumulative GPA, 1040 SAT or 20 ACT
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Jan. 15th merit-based scholarship deadline. Full-tuition scholarships Dec. 9th.
Important Facts	BGSU offers fantastic merit-based scholarships and was recently recognized by US News and Report for offering over 90% of our out-of-state admits at least one merit-based scholarship.
	BGSU is proud that 97 percent of graduates report they're employed, in graduate school or starting a business within six months of graduating. Our Career Center host workshops helping students with resumes and cover letters and organizes on-campus job fairs.
	You are guaranteed an internship or experience through our Falcon Internship Preparation Program. Options include a clinical, co-op, study abroad trip, performance, undergraduate research and more.
Updates	Bowling Green State University and Cedar Fair Entertainment Company have launched a new program called Resort and Attraction Management. Students will do two years on main campus and then the last two years in Sandusky, Ohio at Cedar Point.
	Brand new College of Business opening in Fall 2020 offering an interactive and dynamic learning environment for students studying business.
	Bowling Green State University has been tapped to lead national research into understanding and preventing toxic algal blooms that plague portions of the Great Lakes and impact freshwater sources around the world.
	It was a record-breaking night at The Hatch with more than \$100,000 pledged to six Bowling Green State University student entrepreneurs to fund

their business ideas. It was the most money ever invested in a single year for The Hatch, a format similar to "Shark Tank."

## **Bradley University**

Location	Peoria, IL
Founded	1897
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	4500
Regional Contact Info	Angie Cooksy acooksy@bradley.edu (262) 891-3691
	Sarah Daugherty sarah@bradley.edu (630) 554-3952
School Contact Info	1501 W Bradley Ave, Peoria, IL 61625 USA
Key Programs	Bradley offers more than 185 undergraduate and graduate academic programs in:
	Business
	Communications and Fine Arts
	Education and Health Sciences Engineering and Technology
	Liberal Arts and Sciences
Costs	Tuition: 34610
	Room & Board: 10940
<b>Admissions Requirements</b>	Middle 50% ACT score: 23-28; Middle 50% SAT score: 1000-1250
	Average GPA: 3.59 on a 4.0 scale
	The following is required for application review:  Application, Official High School Transcript, Official ACT or SAT score,
	Personal Statement
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Bradley University offers three admission periods for freshman fall applications: Early Action Jul 1 – Nov 1, Regular Nov 1 – Feb 1, and Extended Feb 1 – May 1. All application periods are Rolling Admission. Best consideration for admission and scholarships is provided during the Early Action period. For students looking at programs in Nursing, Game Design, and Animation, it is strongly encouraged that the application is completed during the Early Action application period. Early Action at Bradley University is non-binding. Bradley provides the Scholarship Estimator to help families discover how affordable attending a nationally ranked private university can be at bradley.edu/estimator.
Important Facts	1. Bradley University is a top-ranked private university in Peoria, Illinois, that offers 5,400 undergraduate and graduate students the opportunities and resources of a larger university and the personal attention and exceptional learning experience of a smaller college.
	2. Bradley and Peoria share much in common — a diverse population, world-class research facilities, outstanding fine arts and entertainment, and a great sense of community. In this regard, Peoria — the state's second-largest metropolitan area — simultaneously offers the urban benefits of a big city and the personality of a small town.

3. 100% of Bradley classes are taught by faculty, and our student/faculty
ratio is 12:1 — demonstrating Bradley's dedication to the academic and
personal success of our students, their knowledge and discovery, and
inclusiveness and connectivity for all.

- 1. 100% of Bradley students are guaranteed at least two real-world experiences before graduation. Bradley defines Experiential Learning as service learning, study abroad, study away, expedition, practica, supervised research/creative production, capstone experiences, and supervised internships/practical experiences.
- 2. Bradley is pleased to announce new academic programs in Chemical Engineering and Game Art.
- 3. The career site Zippia ranked Bradley University as the Top Illinois School for Employment this year. This ranking looks at employment levels 10 years after students enroll and shows Bradley as the highest employment rate of all Illinois schools.
- 4. Bradley's Engineering college, ranked among the top 30 nationally among undergraduate-focused engineering schools by U.S. News, and the Business school, ranked in the top 50 by Bloomberg Businessweek, will move into a new, shared Business & Engineering Convergence Center beginning in Fall 2019.

# **Butler University**

	<b>J</b>
Location	Indianapolis, IN
Founded	1855
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	4887
Regional Contact Info	Laura Schutt Ischutt@butler.edu (224) 307-4125
School Contact Info	4600 Sunset Ave., Indianapolis, IN 46208 United States
Key Programs	Pharmacy (6 years - PharmD) Health Sciences Business Engineering - Dual-Degree (5 years) Education (elementary and middle/secondary)
Costs	<b>Tuition:</b> 42360
	Room & Board: 14300
Admissions Requirements	The Admission Committee takes the following criteria into account: academic achievement in high school (GPA, course selection, grade trends), test scores, counselor recommendation, extracurricular activities and leadership experience, and essay.  Middle 50% GPA: 3.58-4.14 ACT: 24-30
	SAT: 1150-1320
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Early Action - Nov. 1 (non-binding, scholarship consideration, honors eligibility); Regular Decision - Feb. 1
Important Facts	For the second consecutive year, Butler has been named the No. 1 Regional University in the Midwest. Butler also ranked as the No. 1 Most Innovative School for the fifth straight year, the No. 1 Best College for Veterans, and within the top-10 schools for Undergraduate Teaching among Midwest Regional Universities, according to U.S. News and World Report.  More than 75% of students complete one or more internships and 98% of the class of 2018 were employed or attending graduate school within six months of graduation.  100% of students actively engage in partnerships in the Indianapolis community through the Indianapolis Community Requirement that is part of
	More than 75% of students complete one or more internsh class of 2018 were employed or attending graduate schoo of graduation.  100% of students actively engage in partnerships in the In

Butler will begin accepting self-reported scores for the Fall 2021 admission cycle. Self-reported scores will be accepted via the application for admission and/or by the student completing a form on their status page. Official scores will be required for deposited students by July 1. The University will continue to accept complete scores from the high school transcript or from the testing service as official.

A new business building opened in fall 2019. Features collaborative classrooms and workspaces, a trading room, food service, and a rooftop deck.

Starting in January 2020, the University will expand its PA offerings with the launch of a post-professional PA doctorate degree where every credit is earned online—one of only five in the nation. Butler's new Doctor of Medical Science (DMS) degree program is accredited by the Higher Learning Commission.

Butler will be opening its first Esports and Gaming Lounge in late November 2019 in Atherton Union. Additionally, the University plans for a much larger, 7,500 square-foot multi use space in the Butler Parking Garage. The space is slated to open fall 2020, and it will build upon the Atherton Union space.

## Cal Poly University

Carr dry Orn	iversity
Location	San Luis Obispo, CA
Founded	1916
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	24000
Regional Contact Info	Michial Foy mfoy@calpoly.edu (805) 788-8520
School Contact Info	1 Grand Avenue, San Luis Obispo, CA 93401 United States
Key Programs	Engineering Architectural Business Computer Science AeroSpace Tuition: 30000
Costs	Room & Board: 15000
Admissions Requirements	Admission to Cal Poly is competitive in all majors. Cal Poly continues to have more qualified applicants than available new student spaces. All students must declare a major when submitting their application. Cal Poly comprehensively reviews all applications as we look for students who have strong academic records and are active in and outside the classroom. Beyond the basic qualifications for the California State University, Cal Poly considers other factors for admission deemed important to the campus and does so in an objective format. In fact, it is impossible to predict a candidate's chances of admission by looking at the academic record alone. All candidates are objectively evaluated by the cognitive and non-cognitive variables under the faculty-mandated Multi-Criteria Admission (MCA) process. When we review your application, we consider:  Your intended program of study (the major to which the application is made) Your college-preparatory courses in secondary school GPA earned in college-preparatory courses Standardized test scores Your extra-curricular activities and work experience Coursework with a Grade of C or Better CSU required coursework taken during 9th to 11th grades and in progress or planned during 12th grade.
	COURSE: CSU SEMESTERS REQUIRED, CAL POLY SEM. DESIRED English: 8, 10 Algebra: 4, 4 Geometry: 2, 2 Advanced Math: 0, 4 Language Other than English: 4, 8 Lab Science: 4, 8

	(Must include 1 year of a Biological Science and 1 year of a Physical Science)
	Social Sciences: 4, 4
	(Must include 1 year of US History or US History and Government) Visual Performing Arts: 2, 4
	Electives: 2, 2
	Electives can be taken in 9-12 grades but must fall within the following subject areas (above): Visual and Performing Arts, History, Social Science, English, Advanced Mathematics, Science and languages other than English.
<b>Application &amp; Scholarship</b>	TERM APPLICATIONS, APPLICATIONS ACCEPTED, APPLICATION
Deadlines	DEADLINE Fall quarter October 1, 2019, November 30, 2019 Admissions Decision Cal Poly only accepts applications for the fall term. Interested applicants must submit the Cal State Apply online application with the \$70.00 application fee, electronically by November 30, 2019. Late applications are not accepted. All applicants will be notified via email of the admission decision by April 1. Selected applicants must accept or decline our offer of admission by May 1.
Important Facts	Learn by Doing
	Small Class Size
	Rank best Campus Life in USA

# Central College

	<u> </u>
Location	Pella, Iowa
Founded	1853
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	1150
Regional Contact Info	Jen DiSessa disessaj@central.edu (641) 628-7601
School Contact Info	812 University St, Pella, Iowa 50219 United States
Key Programs	Exercise Science/Pre-Athletic Training Education Business Biology Psychology
Costs	<b>Tuition:</b> 18600
	Room & Board: 10280
Admissions Requirements	While Central has no minimum GPA or ACT/SAT requirements, students must have a GPA and test scores high enough to predict probable success at Central. Average ACT: 24 /SAT 1099. Average GPA: 3.62 English—4 years, including literature Math—2 or more years, including algebra, advanced algebra and geometry Social studies—3 or more years, including American and European history Sciences—2 or more years of lab science Foreign languages—2 or more years
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Rolling Admissions
Important Facts	99% of Central students complete an internship, study abroad, research or community-based learning experience  Half of Central's students participate in intercollegiate athletics
Updates	92% of students who graduate from Central do so within four years  The Society of Actuaries has again certified Central College for all three Validation by Educational Experience areas—Economics, Accounting and Finance, and Mathematical Statistics. Central previously was certified for all three areas before the SOA made changes to its structure in June 2018.  The class starting in the fall of 2019 is Central's largest of the past five years.  We now pledge graduation in four years or the ninth semester tuition is free to every student who meets certain basic criteria. Every student will be offered at least one internship, job shadowing experience or community service opportunity. Career Kickstarter, a weeklong, career-focused program available to all sophomore as they explore career possibilities. Campus chapter of Alpha Alpha, an honor society for first-generation students

New sports for 20/fall:
Women's Triathalon (varsity level)
Men's volleyball and women's bowling (both club level for 20/fa with strong possibility of moving to varsity level in near future)
Clay target sports (club)

# Central Michigan University

	<u> </u>
Location	Mt. Pleasant, MI
Founded	1892
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	21705
Regional Contact Info	Amy Hauenstein hauen1ak@cmich.edu (224) 227-0356
	Terence Young young6t@cmich.edu (773) 661-8938
School Contact Info	102 Warriner Hall, Mt. Pleasant, Michigan 48859 US
Key Programs	Business Teacher Education Broadcast and Cinematic Arts, Journalism Neuroscience Athletic Training
Costs	Tuition: 12510
	Room & Board: 10328
Admissions Requirements	Average GPA: 3.41 Average SAT: 1103 Average ACT: 23
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	CMU has rolling admissions; December 1st is the priority deadline for merit scholarships
Important Facts	1) CMU does not have out-of-state tuition.     2) CMU is among only 5% of universities in the highest two Carnegie research classifications.     3) 85% of CMU students receive some sort of financial assistance
Updates	1) CMU ranks in the top 5 nationally for the number of college student volunteers participating in Alternative Break trips 2) CMU has revised its merit scholarship program to enable more students to receive merit awards upon admission. These renewable scholarships range from \$2,000-\$6,500 per year.

# College For Creative Studies

Location	Detroit, MI
Founded	1906
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	1400
Regional Contact Info	Jill Sutherland jsutherland@collegeforcreativestudies.edu (313) 720-3746
School Contact Info	201 East Kirby, Detroit, MI 48202 USA
Key Programs	Transportation Design Communication Design (Graphic Design) Entertainment Arts (Animation/Game Design/Concept Design) Product Development Advertising Design
Costs	Tuition: 44400
	Room & Board: 6400
Admissions Requirements	Free On-line Application High School Transcript (minimum 2.5 GPA) Uploaded portfolio to Slideroom - 8 to 12 pieces
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Early Action - December 1
Important Facts	10:1 Student to faculty ratio
	Corporate sponsored studio projects
	Paid Internships
Updates	New major: Concept Design

# College of Saint Benedict and Saint John's University

	<u> </u>
Location	Saint Joseph/Collegeville, MN
Founded	1857
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	3600
Regional Contact Info	Sarah Abraham Murnane smurnane@csbsju.edu (773) 655-1692
School Contact Info	37 S. College Ave., Saint Joseph, MN 56374 USA
Key Programs	Global Business Accounting Education Nursing Integrative Science
Costs	Tuition: 44990
	Room & Board: 10320
Admissions Requirements	ACT 23-28 SAT 1110-1310 GPA 3.3-3.8
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Most scholarships 1/15
Important Facts	Unique one of a kind partnership Campus boasts 3,000 plus acres, 7 lakes, and 20 miles of trails #2 school in the nation for semester long study abroad
Updates	Learning commons updated in 2017.  Nursing department renovated in 2017. It includes 7 simulated patient rooms.  CSB athletic fields and facilities renovated in 2018.  Computer science department renovated in 2019.

# Colorado State University

	<b>J</b>
Location	Fort Collins, CO
Founded	1870
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	24380
Regional Contact Info	Tiffany Dallas tiffany.dallas@colostate.edu (970) 413-1602
School Contact Info	1062 Campus Delivery, Fort Collins, CO 80523 United States
Key Programs	Animal Science     Business Administration     Ecosystem Science & Sustainabilty     Fish, Wildlife and Conservation Biology     Biomedical Sciences
Costs	Tuition: 30780  Room & Board: 11800
Admissions Requirements	1) Application for admission 2) ACT or SAT results 3) \$50 application fee or waiver 4) Personal statement 5) Official high school transcript 6) Recommendation  Average GPA range is 3.3- 4.0 and average SAT range was 1100-1300. Students are reviewed holistically.
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Early Action, December 1
Important Facts	- Within the past three years the university has expended more than \$300 milliion for a new biology building, chemistry building, the Warner College of Natural Resources, the Richardson Design Center, a new dining hall and a new football stadium.
Updates	In the last three years, CSU has invested more than \$350 million in infrastructure for student success. The buildings include: a new biology building, a new chemistry building, a new football stadium, an addition to the Warner College of Natural Resources and a new dining hall. Additionally, the 15 <sup>th</sup> President of Colorado State University, and first female President of

# Cornell College

	- <b>-</b> -
Location	Mount Vernon, Iowa
Founded	1853
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	1100
Regional Contact Info	Meghan Kuhn mkuhn@cornellcollege.edu (319) 432-9423
School Contact Info	600 1st St. SW, Mount Vernon, IA 52314 United States
Key Programs	Psychology, English, Biology. Business. Studio Art
Costs	Tuition: 44096
	Room & Board: 9760
Admissions Requirements	No minimum admission requirements. middle 50% GPA is 3.2-3.8, ACT middle 50% is 24-29, average SAT is 1190.
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	February 1st.
Important Facts	Cornell's students study on a One Course at a Time academic calendar.
Updates	New natural sciences building opened last November.     Now offering mechanical and electrical engineering.     BFA in Musical Theatre now available

# Creighton University

Location	Omaha, NE
Founded	1878
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	4400
Regional Contact Info	Beth Sullivan-Piskel piskel@creighton.edu (847) 272-6559
School Contact Info	2500 California Plaza, Omaha, NE 68178 United States
Key Programs	Pre-professional (Medicine, Dentistry, Pharmacy, PT, OT, PA, Law) Biology Business Nursing Psychology Neuroscience
Costs	Tuition: 41400
	Room & Board: 11274
Admissions Requirements	Mid 50% 25-30 ACT, 1200-1380 SAT, 3.5-4.0 GPA
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Early Action: November 1, Regular December 1
Important Facts	Creighton's professional schools of medicine, dentistry, pharmacy, physical therapy, occupational therapy, and law grant an admission preference to Creighton undergraduate students. Our pre-professional advising is very structured and provides outstanding support for students pursuing the professions.
	Creighton students enjoy the benefit of being located in a city with a strong business climate and more internship opportunities than we have students to fill them.
	With more than 80% of our students coming from out of state, Creighton is very residential.
	Our students are passionate about social justice and giving back to the community. Last year 4,520 Creighton students contributed 1,084,601 hours of service.

Our Pharmacy and Occupational Therapy programs are offering an Early Assurance opportunity for students with a 3.5 GPA.

We are pleased to have our inaugural cohort of Physician's Assistant students on campus.

Creighton's Heider College of Business is offering the all-new FinTech major. This is a degree program that intersects our 15<sup>th</sup> ranked Finance degree program with our 23<sup>rd</sup> ranked Business Intelligence and Analytics program.

# Drake University

	<del>J</del>
Location	Des Moines, IA
Founded	1881
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	3015
Regional Contact Info	Veronica McLaughlin veronica.mclaughlin@drake.edu (515) 271-4051
School Contact Info	2507 University Ave., Des Moines, IA 50311 USA
Key Programs	Actuarial Science Pharmacy Journalism / PR Political Science Athletic Training
Costs	Tuition: 42800
	Room & Board: 10600
Admissions Requirements	Application with a copy of unofficial high school transcript.  SAT or ACT score report.  We are test-optional, so in place of a test score, we will conduct a student interview.  Middle 50% ACT: 24-30  Middle 50% SAT: 1150-1330  66% of enrolled students graduate in the top 25% of their high school class
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Piority deadline: December 1st.
Important Facts	<ol> <li>Undergraduate tuition locked-in rate for all four years</li> <li>90.6% of our students graduate in four years</li> <li>98.5% of students secure a career or are accepted into grad school within six months of graduation</li> </ol>
Updates	<ol> <li>Opening of The Boys &amp; Girls Club in 2019—only the third in the nation to be located on a private university campus— providing numerous educational and service opportunities for Drake's students and further integrate the University with the surrounding neighborhood.</li> <li>Masters in Athletic Training (MS) and Occupational Therapy Doctorate (OTD) now offered.</li> <li>Full service Starbucks opened in August 2019 in our Olmsted Student Center.</li> <li>Massive investment in enhancing Dogtown - the streets surrounding Drake University. Apartments, restaurants, shops, a theater and a hotel will all be opening in early 2020 - making this culture and arts district a premiere destination in Des Moines.</li> </ol>

# Eastern Illinois University

Location	Charleston, Illinois
Founded	1895
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	7500
Regional Contact Info	Shijuana Shannon smshannon@eiu.edu (708) 272-5931
	Erica Aguilar esaguilar@eiu.edu (217) 549-6720
	Allison Klotz alklotz@eiu.edu (217) 512-1876
	Omar Solomon oasolomon@eiu.edu (217) 549-0375
School Contact Info	600 Lincoln Avenue, Charleston, Illinois 61920 USA
Key Programs	Education Business Communication Disorders & Sciences Psychology Biological Sciences
Costs	Tuition: 11889
	Room & Board: 9642
Admissions Requirements	Standard Freshman Admissions Guidelines for Fall 2020: ACT 18 / SAT 260 - 2.5 cumulative unweighted GPA on a 4.0 scale.
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Please visit: https://www.eiu.edu/scholarships/
Important Facts	*EIU continues to be recognized in U.S. NEWS AND WORLD REPORT's annual college rankings, most recently being named #1 in public regional universities in Illinois and #5 among the Midwest's top public regional universities;  *98% of classes at EIU are taught by faculty;  *Guaranteed Tuition Rate: This program ensures students' first-year tuition rate at EIU will remain the same for four consecutive academic years. Even if tuition costs rise during a student's time at EIU, the student's will not.

- \*New Majors Fall 2019: Electrical Engineering; Dietetics and Nutrition is now a stand-alone major;

  \*AIM High Scholarship continues;

  \*Undocumented students will now be eligible for merit scholarships.

  \*ESports has officially come to EIU!

# Ferris State University

Location	Big Rapids, MI
Founded	1884
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	13500
Regional Contact Info	Debra Savides savidesd@ferris.edu (224) 575-3770
School Contact Info	1201 S. State St., CSS 201, Big Rapids, MI 49307 United States
Key Programs	Criminal Justice Nursing Social Work Optometry (and Pre-Optometry) Pharmacy (and Pre-Pharmacy)
Costs	Tuition: 11760 Room & Board: 9000
Admissions Requirements	A complete, free, online application, transcripts from high school and all other institutions, and either SAT or ACT test scores. There is NO essay and no letters of recommendation are required.
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Rolling admission.
Important Facts	Ferris does not charge out of state tuition.
	Ferris has 190 degree programs ranging from associates degrees to doctoral degrees
	Ferris has merit and need based scholarships.
Updates	

# FIDM/Fashion Institute of Design & Merchandising

Los Angeles, CA

Location

2004.011	
Founded	1969
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	3200
Regional Contact Info	Julie Imfeld jimfeld@fidm.edu (630) 853-1276  Pam Atilano patilano@fidm.edu
	(847) 426-4466 <b>Kelly Gregory</b> kgregory@fidm.edu (773) 301-2889
School Contact Info	919 S. Grand Ave., Los Angeles, CA 90015 US
Key Programs	Business Management Fashion Design Visual Communications Digital Media Social Media
Costs	Tuition: 36000
	Room & Board: 3600
Admissions Requirements	Official Transcripts
	Letters of Recommendation
	Admissions Essay
	Portfolio
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Priority application deadline for the High School Class of 2020 is January 15, 2020. Priority application deadline for the High School Class of 2021 Junior Advantage is June 30, 2020.
Important Facts	FIDM offers 14 specialized Associate of Arts Degrees, 8 Bachelor's Degrees, 8 Advanced Study Programs, and an MBA  FIDM Career Center assists students with internships and careers in the Fashion, Interior Design, Visual Communications, Product Development, and Entertainment industries

	FIDM is accredited by the Senior College and University Commission of the
	Western Association of Schools and Colleges (WASC) and the National
	Association of Schools of Art and Design (NASAD)
Updates	The new Creative Industry Studies Bachelor of Arts (B.A.) Program offers transfer students the opportunity to maximize their transfer credits and graduate with their bachelor's degree. Students choose their individual core concentration from one of thirteen areas of study

## **Grand Valley State University**

Location	Allendale, Michigan
Founded	1960
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	21680
Regional Contact Info	Wallace Holder holderw@gvsu.edu (616) 350-3953
School Contact Info	1 Campus Drive, Allendale, Michigan 49401-9403 USA
Key Programs	Business Education Engineering Nursing Physical Therapy
Costs	Tuition: 18296
Administration Demokration	Room & Board: 8690
Admissions Requirements	The middle 50% of admitted first-year students scored between:
	3.4 and 3.9 high school grade point average 1050-1240 SAT 21-27 ACT
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	December 31 Scholarship Deadline
Important Facts	Average class size: 26 students
	17:1 student-to-faculty ratio
	95% of recent graduates employed or pursuing advanced degrees
	100% licensure exam pass rate for graduates in Education, Engineering,
	Occupational Therapy, Physician Assistant Studies & Speech/Language
	Pathology; 96% pass rate for Athletic Training; 95% pass rate for Physical Therapy
	Named one of America's 100 Best College Buys for 23 years in a row

.Grand Valley's graduation rate is consistently in the top tier of state public universities and currently ranks fourth in Michigan

Grand Valley is the top producer of faculty members earning Fulbright U.S. Scholar awards in the Midwest and one of the highest in the nation

22 NCAA Division II national championships

7th in a national ranking of study abroad participation by the IIE

Grand Valley was named by the Sierra Club as one of the greenest universities in the nation

Grand Rapids metropolitan area ranked #1 for job growth by U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics

### **Updates**

Laker Scholarship requires 3.3 GPA & 1140 SAT (or 23 ACT). Current value for non-Michigan residents over four years = \$28,280

Award for Excellence Scholarship requires 3.5 GPA & 1240 SAT (or 26 ACT). Current value for non-Michigan residents over four years = \$40,280

# Illinois College

	<b>O</b>
Location	Jacksonville, IL
Founded	1829
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	1020
Regional Contact Info	Jovanna Chavez jovanna.chavez@ic.edu (217) 245-3160
School Contact Info	1101 W College Ave, Office of Admission, Jacksonville, Illinois 62650 United States
Key Programs	Business Administration Biology Psychology Education Communication
Costs	Tuition: 33740
	Room & Board: 9374
Admissions Requirements	Takes a holistic approach. Test Score Optional. Personal Statement Required. Official HS transcript Required.
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Rolling Admission: December 1st for our Bright Blue Full tuition scholarship.
Important Facts	Offers a Finish4 program. Offers an Esports, Debate, and Music scholarship.
Updates	New student center, renovated buildings and new speech and debate program.

# Illinois State University

	<b>,</b>
Location	Normal, IL
Founded	1857
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	18107
Regional Contact Info	Brian Albertsen bcalber@ilstu.edu (309) 438-2206
	Carla Cabrera clcabre@ilstu.edu (309) 438-3914
	Aston Karner askarne@ilstu.edu (309) 438-7066
School Contact Info	201 Hovey Hall, Campus Box 2200, Normal, IL 61790-2200 United States
Key Programs	Education Nursing Business Actuarial Science
	Cybersecurity
Costs	Tuition: 14832
	Room & Board: 9850
Admissions Requirements	GPA 3.10-3.80/4.0 SAT 1030-1200 ACT 21-26
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Preferred filing September 1-November 15; application for admission is initial application for merit based scholarships; FAFSA preferred filing period October 1-November 15
Important Facts	First public university in Illinois, located near the geographic center of the state in Bloomington/Normal Six straight years of record-breaking freshman enrollment 100 % of freshmen with a 3.0 GPA on a scale of 4.0 and 25 + ACT or 1200 + SAT received a merit-based scholarship
Updates	Illinois continues to invent nearly \$13 million in ISU Access Grants annually for lowest income level families.  New Allied Health Professions majors prepares students for graduate study in Athletic Training, Physical Therapy, Occupational Therapy, Physicians Assistant  Redbird Promise guarantees admission to qualifying Illinois Community College students.

### Indiana State University

Location	Terre Haute, Indiana
Founded	1865
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	13000
Regional Contact Info	Lisa Winker lisa.winker@indstate.edu (708) 733-2020
School Contact Info	318 North 6th Street, Terre Haute, IN 47809 United States of America
Key Programs	Aviation Business Criminology/Criminal Justice Education Nursing/Pre-Professional Sciences
Costs	Tuition: 11656  Room & Board: 11309
Admissions Requirements	Average ACT: 21 Average SAT (based on the new SAT): 1080 Average GPA (on a 4.0 Scale): 3.2 Minimum GPA (4.0 Scale) for Admission: 2.5
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Priority deadline for fall: June 1st, Priority deadline for spring: Dec 1st, Priority deadline for summer: May 1st. Scholarship deadlines vary: Dec 1st, Feb 15th & March 15th. Please note that we have rolling admission. For more information on scholarships: https://www.indstate.edu/scholarships#quicktabs-scholarships_tabset=1
Important Facts	National publications recognized: 14 years in Princeton Review's Best in the Midwest, In the Guide to 353 Green College's, Forbes Magazine's list of America's Top Colleges, Top in community Service for 6 consecutive years according to Washington Monthly's College Guide and Tree Campus USA.  We are the most diverse public institution in the state of Indiana. 1:4 are ethnic minority
	100% of our programs require experiential learning have led to a 95% Placement Rate

New majors: Cybercriminology, Engineering (Electrical, Mechanical & Industrial), Intelligence Analysis and Unmanned Systems, Pre-Physical Therapy, Pre-Occupational Therapy, Pre-Physician Assistant. The new Graduate Programs include: Accelerated Earth & Quaternary Sciences, Accelerated Geography & Sustainability, Accelerated Biology, Accelerated Mathematics, Deaf/Hard of Hearing Licensure New Minor include:Entrepreneurship and Human Capital Management.

The College of Health and Human Services building had a state funded, \$64 million.

 $87,\!000$  square foot expansion/renovation. The LEED certified building houses state

of the art classrooms and laboratories. It now educates more than 2,700 undergraduates, 750 graduate students and employs 93 full-time faculty and 55

full-time staff. Phase II which was recently completed includes four nursing labs; two 150-seat, tiered lecture halls; four standard classrooms; student advising offices; several student lounges and study areas and a wellness garden.

In the 2020-2021 academic school year, we will be going test optional.

### Indiana University Bloomington

	<b>J</b>
Location	Bloomington, IN
Founded	1820
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	32991
Regional Contact Info	Emily Mecija emgjacks@indiana.edu (812) 856-2718
	Scott Siegel sesiegel@indiana.edu (812) 856-2709
School Contact Info	Office of Admissions, 940 E Seventh St, Bloomington, IN 47405 United States of America
Key Programs	Business, music, languages, psychology
Costs	Tuition: 36512
	Room & Board: 10830
Admissions Requirements	For fall 2019, the middle 50 percent range for GPA for admitted freshmen was 3.58–4.00. IUB does not recalculate GPAs and will use weighted GPAs if they are listed on the official high school transcript. The middle 50 percent range of SAT scores (math and evidence-based reading and writing) for admitted freshmen was 1180–1380. The middle 50 percent range for the ACT composite was 25–32. IUB does superscore.
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Nov. 1st
Important Facts	Nov. 1st is our Early Action deadline as well as deadline for maximum consideration for scholarships and many direct admission programs (including the Kelley School of Business and Jacobs School of Music). All students are encouraged to have their application complete by Nov. 1st for these reasons. A completed application includes: application, application fee/fee waiver, official transcript, official scores sent from the testing agency (official scores reported on the transcript do NOT satisfy this requirement) and the IU specific essay. If a student's application is not complete, they will not automatically be considered for many scholarship and direct admission opportunities. Students may apply to IUB on three different platforms. The IU Application (found on our website), Coalition and Common App. No preference is given to any application utilized but only ONE should be submitted.

Electronically submitted materials must be received by November 1, and hard copy materials must be postmarked on or before November 1. As such, students will need to order their ACT or SAT scores several weeks in advance to ensure that we receive them by the deadline. In previous years, all materials could be postmarked by Nov. 1st.

### Iowa State University

Location	Ames, Iowa
Founded	1858
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	29621
Regional Contact Info	Kelli Allen kallen@iastate.edu (515) 291-0120
	Dianys Padro dnpadro@iastate.edu (515) 509-4349
School Contact Info	100 Enrollment Services Center, Ames, IA 50011 US
Key Programs	Engineering Sciences (Biology, Chemistry, Physics, Meteorology, etc.) Veterinary Medicine Architecture Apparel, Merchandising, and Design
Costs	Tuition: 24508  Room & Board: 9149
Admissions Requirements	* Admission based on self-reported academic data, including cumulative GPA, ACT or SAT composite score and high school core courses  * Formula using criteria listed above to calculate RAI score; 245 or higher plus minimum requirements in five core subject areas needed for automatic acceptance  * Students can also use the Common App to apply; new option starting August 2019
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Rolling Admission; December 1 for university scholarships, March 1 for merit scholarships
Important Facts	* Over 90 living & learning communities for first-year students to opt into, connecting students with similar interests  * Nation's first land-grant institution via the Morrill Act, signed by President Abraham Lincoln in 1862  * Students from every state in the nation and more than 100 foreign countries enroll; Illinois students are the second largest total group on campus
Updates	* New majors in Cyber Security Engineering, Actuarial Science and Data Science starting Fall 2019  * Apparel, Merchandising, and Design major ranked #1 in the Midwest and in the top three public schools in the nation for fashion design and fashion merchandising  * Student Innovation Center, a hands-on creation hub for all students, slated to open Spring 2020

#### **IUPUI**

Location	Indianapolis, IN
Founded	1969
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	20561
Regional Contact Info	Jaime Newsom newsomj@iupui.edu (312) 970-0772
	Heather Hawker hhawker@iupui.edu (708) 528-9490
School Contact Info	420 University Blvd, CE 255, Indianapolis, IN 46202 USA
Key Programs	Health Professions and related programs
	Engineering (Purdue School of Engineering and Technology)
	Business (IU Kelley School of Business)
	Psychology (Purdue School of Science): students can earn either a BA or a BS in Psychology
	Philanthropy
Costs	Tuition: 13992
	Room & Board: 10000
Admissions Requirements	Students must submit application, SAT or ACT scores (directly from the reporting agency), and high school transcript. Our average SAT is 1121 and our average high school GPA is 3.47. IUPUI superscores and takes a weighted GPA.
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	February 15 (Scholarships) and May 1 (Application)
Important Facts	Students complete all their classes on IUPUI's downtown Indianapolis campus but earn a degree from either Purdue University or Indiana University, depending on major. IUPUI currently offers over 450 majors.
	With 5 hospitals on campus, IUPUI has a strong focus on health and life sciences.
	IUPUI participates in the Midwest Student Exchange Program (MSEP) and offers the above discounted tuition to Illinois residents with a 2.75 or better high school GPA. Students receiving the MSEP discount may also be considered for scholarships.

91.7% of graduates reported positive career outcomes (a comprehensive career

outcome dashboard is available online)

New Bachelor of Science degree in Applied Data and Information Science

New scholarship deadline of February 15th

## Kalamazoo College

	•
Location	Kalamazoo, MI
Founded	1833
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	1467
Regional Contact Info	Alexandra Altman alexandra.altman@kzoo.edu (269) 303-2251
School Contact Info	1200 Academy St., Kalamazoo, MI 49006 United States
Key Programs	Biology/Chemistry Psychology English Business/Econ Political Science
Costs	Tuition: 50562
	Room & Board: 10134
Admissions Requirements	Common App Test optional Optional "Why Kalamazoo?" Essay
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	November 1 - Early Action, January 15 - Regular Decision
Important Facts	K offers an Open Curriculum allowing students to individualize their K-Plan. Experiential education and resume building through internships, study abroad, and senior individualized project.  We are in the Top 2% of Colleges and Universities for students going on to achieve advanced degrees.
Updates	New natatorium opens October 2020 Six new study abroad sites opening 2020

#### Kansas State University

Location	Manhattan, KS
Founded	1863
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	18000
Regional Contact Info	Zac Donley zacdon81@ksu.edu (316) 305-9422
School Contact Info	705 N 17th St, Manhattan, KS 66506 United States of America
Key Programs	Architecture Engineering Business Pre-Health Agriculture
Costs	Tuition: 26000
	Room & Board: 9000
Admissions Requirements	1. Complete the Kansas pre-college curriculum with at least a 2.5 grade point average on a 4.0 scale, AND 2. Achieve an ACT composite score of 21, or an SAT score of 1060 or above, (If the test was taken prior to March 2016, must have a minimum combined SAT-I score of 980), or rank in the top one-third of their high schools' graduating class, AND 3. Achieve a 2.0 GPA on all attempted college work.
Application & Scholarship	Priority Date of December, 1
Deadlines	
Important Facts	We are the first fully operational land grant institution. In 2020, the Princeton Review ranked K-State #2 in Best Quality of Life, #2 in Town-Gown Relations, and #3 in Happiest Students. As a member of the Big XII conference, we are a large research-focused University located within the charming college town of Manhattan, KS.
Updates	We are now on the Common App! Students can apply through the K-State application as well as through the Common Application.  Our priority date for the application and scholarship consideration has been moved back to December 1st.  With the Midwest Student Exchange Program, students from Illinois who meet the qualifications can receive \$44,000 plus extra awards over four years at K-State.  We have some new programs including Environmental Engineering and a Physicians Assistant professional school.

#### Kent State University

	<b>3</b>
Location	Kent, OH
Founded	1910
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	24000
Regional Contact Info	Sandy Henert shenert@kent.edu (330) 931-2027
School Contact Info	PO Box 5190, Kent, OH 44242 United States
Key Programs	Fashion design & merchandising. Aeronautics. Architecture. Journalism. Performing Arts.
Costs	Tuition: 20000
	Room & Board: 10000
Admissions Requirements	We do not have a strict minimum but our average freshman class for 2018 had a 3.4 GPA and a 23 on the ACT.
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	43497
Important Facts	Top in the country for fashion. 25th safest campus in the country. First gluten free dining hall on a college campus.
Updates	

#### Kirkwood Community College

	<b>y</b>
Location	Cedar Rapids and Iowa City, Iowa
Founded	1966
School Type	Public (2 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	15000
Regional Contact Info	Bruce Bohrer bruce.bohrer@kirkwood.edu (847) 394-2797
School Contact Info	6301 Kirkwood Blvd. SW, Cedar Rapids, Iowa 52404 US
Key Programs	Liberal Arts Transfer (AA, AS) Culinary/Hospitality Nursing and other allied health careers Industrial Technologies Veterinary Technologies
Costs	Tuition: 6800 Room & Board: 6000
Admissions Requirements	Open Enrollment
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	1st deadline-March 15th for Kirkwood scholarships 2nd deadline-July 15th for Kirkwood scholarships
Important Facts	Kirkwood Community College offers on-campus housing; a very unique feature for community colleges.  Kirkwood and the University of Iowa are partners in a program that guarantees admission to the University of Iowa for students who complete most Associate Degrees at Kirkwood.  Tuition and fees are extremely affordable and competitive
Updates	Tuition and housing costs noted above are for Illinois and other non-lowa residents  Construction of a brand new Student Center began summer 2019.

## Knox College

<b>J</b>	
Location	Galesburg, IL
Founded	1837
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	1400
Regional Contact Info	Nadia J. Flores njflores@knox.edu (309) 335-4074
School Contact Info	Office of Admission, 2 East South Street, Galesburg, IL 61401-4999 USA
Key Programs	Creative Writing; Biology; Pre-Law; Economics & Business; psychology
Costs	<b>Tuition:</b> 48170
	Room & Board: 10068
Admissions Requirements	Complete one of three available applications (Knox College Application, Common App, Coalition) and required documentation; we are holistic application review
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Early Decision, 11/1; Early Action, 11/1; Early Action II, 12/1; Regular Decision 1/15
Important Facts	Knox is in the top 4% of all liberal arts colleges in the US that prepares successful PhD candidates 81% acceptance rate to 1 or more med schools 95% acceptance rate to 1 or more law schools
Updates	

#### Lawrence Technological University

Founded 1932  School Type Private (4 year)  Undergraduate Student Enrollment  Regional Contact Info Jill Homerding   homerdin@thu.edu (815) 953-5388  School Contact Info 21000 West Ten Mile Road, Southfield, MI 48075 United States  Key Programs - Architecture - Mechanical Engineering, Electrical Engineering - Robotics Engineering - Computer Science  Costs Tuition: 34000   Room & Board: 10500    Admissions Requirements   Average GPA: 3.48   Average SAT: 1157   Average ACT: 25    Application & Scholarship Deadlines   - The Brookings Institution ranks Lawrence Technological University 5th in the nation for boosting graduates' earning power   - LTU Zone: Lawrence Tech provides all undergraduates their own high-end laptop, loaded with industry-standard software, customized for their degree program, included in tuition   - Lawrence Tech is at the center of the Midwest's NUMBER ONE region for architecture, engineering, and technology	1 4!	Cavithfield Michigan
Undergraduate Student Enrollment  Regional Contact Info  Jill Homerding jhomerdin@ltu.edu (815) 953-5388  School Contact Info  21000 West Ten Mile Road, Southfield, MI 48075 United States  Key Programs  - Architecture - Mechanical Engineering, Electrical Engineering - Civil Engineering - Civil Engineering - Computer Science  Costs  Tuition: 34000  Room & Board: 10500  Admissions Requirements Average GPA: 3.48 Average GPA: 3.48 Average GPA: 3.5 Average ACT: 25  Application & Scholarship Deadlines  Important Facts  - The Brookings Institution ranks Lawrence Technological University 5th in the nation for boosting graduates' earning power  - LTU Zone: Lawrence Tech provides all undergraduates their own high-end laptop, loaded with industry-standard software, customized for their degree program, included in tuition  - Lawrence Tech is at the center of the Midwest's NUMBER ONE region for	Location	Southfield, Michigan
Undergraduate Student Enrollment  Regional Contact Info  Jill Homerding jhomerdin@ltu.edu (815) 953-5388  School Contact Info  21000 West Ten Mile Road, Southfield, MI 48075 United States  Key Programs  - Architecture - Mechanical Engineering, Electrical Engineering - Civil Engineering - Civil Engineering - Civil Engineering - Computer Science  Tuitton: 34000  Room & Board: 10500  Admissions Requirements  Average GPA: 3.48 Average SAT: 1157 Average ACT: 25  Application & Scholarship Deadlines  Important Facts  - The Brookings Institution ranks Lawrence Technological University 5th in the nation for boosting graduates' earning power  - LTU Zone: Lawrence Tech provides all undergraduates their own high-end laptop, loaded with industry-standard software, customized for their degree program, included in tuition  - Lawrence Tech is at the center of the Midwest's NUMBER ONE region for	Founded	1932
Enrollment  Regional Contact Info  Jill Homerding jhomerdin@ltu.edu (815) 953-5388  School Contact Info  21000 West Ten Mile Road, Southfield, MI 48075 United States  Key Programs  - Architecture - Mechanical Engineering, Electrical Engineering - Robotics Engineering - Civil Engineering - Computer Science  Costs  Tuition: 34000  Room & Board: 10500  Admissions Requirements  Average GPA: 3.48 Average SAT: 1157 Average ACT: 25  Application & Scholarship Deadlines  Important Facts  - The Brookings Institution ranks Lawrence Technological University 5th in the nation for boosting graduates' earning power  - LTU Zone: Lawrence Tech provides all undergraduates their own high-end laptop, loaded with industry-standard software, customized for their degree program, included in tuition  - Lawrence Tech is at the center of the Midwest's NUMBER ONE region for	School Type	Private (4 year)
jhomerdin@ltu.edu (815) 953-5388		3000
Architecture	Regional Contact Info	jhomerdin@ltu.edu
- Mechanical Engineering, Electrical Engineering - Robotics Engineering - Civil Engineering - Computer Science  Costs  Tuition: 34000 Room & Board: 10500  Admissions Requirements Average GPA: 3.48 Average SAT: 1157 Average ACT: 25  Application & Scholarship Deadlines  Important Facts  - The Brookings Institution ranks Lawrence Technological University 5th in the nation for boosting graduates' earning power  - LTU Zone: Lawrence Tech provides all undergraduates their own high-end laptop, loaded with industry-standard software, customized for their degree program, included in tuition  - Lawrence Tech is at the center of the Midwest's NUMBER ONE region for	School Contact Info	21000 West Ten Mile Road, Southfield, MI 48075 United States
Costs  Tuition: 34000 Room & Board: 10500  Admissions Requirements Average GPA: 3.48 Average SAT: 1157 Average ACT: 25  Application & Scholarship Deadlines  Application - Rolling Admissions/Scholarship Deadlines - March 1  - The Brookings Institution ranks Lawrence Technological University 5th in the nation for boosting graduates' earning power  - LTU Zone: Lawrence Tech provides all undergraduates their own high-end laptop, loaded with industry-standard software, customized for their degree program, included in tuition  - Lawrence Tech is at the center of the Midwest's NUMBER ONE region for	Key Programs	<ul><li>- Mechanical Engineering, Electrical Engineering</li><li>- Robotics Engineering</li><li>- Civil Engineering</li></ul>
Average SAT: 1157 Average ACT: 25  Application & Scholarship Deadlines  - The Brookings Institution ranks Lawrence Technological University 5th in the nation for boosting graduates' earning power  - LTU Zone: Lawrence Tech provides all undergraduates their own high-end laptop, loaded with industry-standard software, customized for their degree program, included in tuition  - Lawrence Tech is at the center of the Midwest's NUMBER ONE region for	Costs	Tuition: 34000
Application & Scholarship Deadlines  Application - Rolling Admissions/Scholarship Deadlines - March 1  - The Brookings Institution ranks Lawrence Technological University 5th in the nation for boosting graduates' earning power  - LTU Zone: Lawrence Tech provides all undergraduates their own high-end laptop, loaded with industry-standard software, customized for their degree program, included in tuition  - Lawrence Tech is at the center of the Midwest's NUMBER ONE region for	Admissions Requirements	Average SAT: 1157
the nation for boosting graduates' earning power  - LTU Zone: Lawrence Tech provides all undergraduates their own high-end laptop, loaded with industry-standard software, customized for their degree program, included in tuition  - Lawrence Tech is at the center of the Midwest's NUMBER ONE region for		
Updates		the nation for boosting graduates' earning power  - LTU Zone: Lawrence Tech provides all undergraduates their own high-end laptop, loaded with industry-standard software, customized for their degree program, included in tuition  - Lawrence Tech is at the center of the Midwest's NUMBER ONE region for

## Lawrence University

Location	Appleton, WI
Founded	1847
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	1500
Regional Contact Info	Keegan White keegan.white@lawrence.edu (812) 361-9133
School Contact Info	711 E Boldt Way, Appleton, WI 54911 United States
Key Programs	Sciences - esp. physics, neuroscience, biology & pre-health     Social Sciences - pre-law, global/eth/intl/gndr/relig studs, govt, linguistics, psych     Music (B.Mus. in perform, comp, ed; NEW degree in jazz & improv)     Communications - esp. film, c
Costs	Tuition: 48000
	Room & Board: 11000
Admissions Requirements	<ul> <li>Average GPA of admitted students: 3.62</li> <li>Test-optional admissions (about 25% of applicant pool); self-reported test OK</li> <li>Middle 50% SAT: 1210-1400</li> <li>Middle 50% ACT: 26-32</li> </ul>
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Early Decision AND Early Action I - Nov. 1; Early Action II - Dec. 1; Regular Decision - Jan. 15 *same deadlines for scholarship consideration
Important Facts	<ol> <li>75% Liberal Arts &amp; Sciences; 25% Conservatory of Music (w/ dual degree option)</li> <li>Freshmen Studies and Senior Capstone programs</li> <li>Strong emphasis on individualized and engaged learning</li> </ol>
Updates	- New degree in Jazz & Improvisational Music (more flexible requirements than traditional B.Mus. degree) - Women's Hockey (NCAA D-3) coach hired and recruiting now; competing in 2020-21 - 100% of 2019 admitted students received a 4-year merit scholarship, ranging from \$15,000-\$30,000/yr - Career Communities to help students prepare for careers in Health & Med; Sciences; Technology & Data; Education & Community; Arts; Government, Law & Intl. Affairs; Business and I&E Communication

# Lincoln College

Location	Lincoln, IL
Founded	1865
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	1100
Regional Contact Info	Benita Wynn bwynn@lincolncollege.edu (773) 354-5981
School Contact Info	300 Keokuk St, Lincoln, IL 62656 US
Key Programs	Business Management Community & Human Services Radio Television & New Media Sport Management Pre-Nursing (Associate of Science)
Costs	Tuition: 19900  Room & Board: 7900
Admissions Requirements	2.0 GPA 16 ACT 860 SAT
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	June 1st
Important Facts	Lincoln College offers both 2 & 4 year degree options     All incoming students receive a \$1,000 Opportunity Grant     We provide transportation to campus for Campus Visits, Open House and S.O.A.R
Updates	1. We've added Bowling, Esport, Archery and Women's Wrestling and are NAIA 2. We offer 4 new minors:     Theatre     Psychology     Media Studies     Entrepreneurship 3. We added a Bachelor of Arts in Law and an MBA in Organizational Leadership 4. We Offer a Price Match Program

# Luther College

	•
Location	Decorah, IA
Founded	1861
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	2050
Regional Contact Info	Michael Elliott elliotmi@luther.edu (319) 360-9290
School Contact Info	700 College Drive, Decorah, Iowa 52101 United States
Key Programs	1) Biology 2) Education 3) Business 4) Music 5) Nursing
Costs	<b>Tuition:</b> 49000
	Room & Board: 6000
Admissions Requirements	Min: 3.0 GPA and 21 ACT or 1060 SAT
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Non-Binding Early Action 1: October 15
Important Facts	1) Phi Beta Kappa institution 2) No TA's- all classes taught by faculty with 95% holding highest degree in their field 3) ~ 70% students study abroad; ~40% participate in our Music programs; ~30% compete in NCAA DIII athletics
Updates	New Majors/Minors: Allied Health Services, Applied Leadership Studies (Minor only), Exercise Science, Health Promotion, Visual Communications, Neuroscience (Major only)

## Marquette University

Milwaukee, Wisconsin
4004
1881
Private (4 year)
8515
Rosa Reiber rosa.reiber@marquette.edu (414) 288-7018
Jeanette VonHaden jeanette.vonhaden@marquette.edu (414) 288-7010
Maira Rodriguez maira.rodriguez@marquette.edu (414) 288-7005
1250 W. Wisconsin Ave, Zilber Hall 136, Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53233 United States
Health Sciences (including Physical Therapy, Physician Assistant Studies, Speech Pathology)
College of Engineering (5 Year STEM-MBA option)
College of Nursing
College of Business (including Entrepreneurship, Accounting, Real Estate, Finance)
<b>Tuition:</b> 43350
Room & Board: 13000
Marquette is proud to announce our recently adopted test-optional policy. We boast a holistic review which will allow for students to include their test score to be considered for admission or not. In recent years, a student who falls in our middle 50% is a good candidate for admission. Last year, students had between a 25-29 ACT, 1220-1360 SAT, and an A/B average. We will use a student's best GPA (weighted or unweighted) for admission consideration. For special programs, we typically encourage students to contact us with questions about course selection.
Rolling admission with a priority application deadline of December 1st. We have a separate scholarship deadline of January 15th.
1. Marquette is a Catholic, Jesuit institution located in downtown Milwaukee, WI. We have over 100 programs within seven academic colleges and around 300 student organizations. We are a Division 1 institution, with 16 teams in the Big East Conference.  Students are actively involved, with many students pursuing study abroad opportunities, internships, service learning, and research.

- 2. If a student is interested in the five-year, direct entry option for our Masters in Athletic Training program, they will need to apply to our College of Health Science with a major in Exercise Physiology. In addition, our Doctorate of Physical Therapy (DPT) program is a secondary review process, where students will learn of their admission typically in early February.
- 3. We offer daily visit opportunities for students, including specific department and shadow visits. We also offer a tour of campus for counselors through COWS (Counselors Observing Wisconsin Schools). If interested, please contact Jeanette, Maira, or Rosa for more information!

- 1. Marquette is now a test-optional university. Students will have the choice to submit their test score or not to be considered for admission and scholarships!
- 2. Our new \$108 million-dollar residence hall, The Commons, new Athletic and Human Performance Research Center, and new campus green space, North Commons, opened this past academic year. The new Physician's Assistant building is set to open for the 2019-2020 academic year.
- 3. Marquette students have been enjoying the new Core of Common Studies—courses designed to open student's hearts and minds to the most important ideas, ways of thinking, and values of this time and of all time. Because these Core Curriculum courses support all majors and programs, they will help students understand their chosen specialty in the broader context of a well-rounded Marquette education.

# McKendree University

	J
Location	Lebanon, IL
Founded	1828
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	2300
Regional Contact Info	Alexander McWhirt damcwhirt@mckendree.edu (312) 401-0201
School Contact Info	701 College Road, Lebanon, IL 62254 United States
Key Programs	Pre-Law: 3+3 program with St. Louis University School of Law
	Exercise Science and Sport Performance: 3+2 program for Masters Athletic Training  BA/MA in Criminal Justice 4+1 option through McKendree University graduate programs
	BBA/MBA 4+1 option
Costs	Tuition: 31640
	Room & Board: 9920
Admissions Requirements	2.5/4.0 GPA 20 ACT/1020 SAT (test optional policy for students above 3.0 GPA) Mid-test range ACT 22-28, AVG. 25 Mid-range SAT 980-1240, Avg. 1110 Average GPA: 3.41
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Rolling Admission
Important Facts	97% post-graduate success rate
	Over 50 undergraduate programs to study
	Top 5 Midwest school with students graduating with lowest amount of debt
Updates	New Majors: Business and Professional Writing, Communication Studies,
	Cyber Defense
	New Minors: Business and Professional Writing, Communication Studies, Cyber Defense, Supply Chain Management
	Exercise Science and Sport Performance 3+2 program for Masters in Athletic Training
	The 117th Regiment Cyber Defense Team Scholarship: Awarded to select

### Miami University

	<u> </u>
Location	Oxford, Ohio
Founded	1809
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	17327
Regional Contact Info	Heather Chase heather.chase@miamioh.edu (513) 529-4892
School Contact Info	Office of Admission, 301 S. Campus Ave., Oxford, Ohio 45056 USA
Key Programs	-Farmer School of Business (largest majors: Accounting, Finance, Marketing) -Engineering (largest majors: Mechanical Engineering, Bioengineering, Chemical Engineering/Paper Science) -Science majors (Biology, Chemistry) with a PreMedical Studies co-major
Costs	Tuition: 35935  Room & Board: 14124
Admissions Requirements  Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Middle 50% GPA: 3.57-4.15 (Miami always uses weighted GPA) Middle 50% SAT combined: 1220-1400 Middle 50% ACT composite: 26-31 (Miami superscores) Students should apply by November 1 to receive priority admission and merit scholarship consideration
Important Facts	The 2019 U.S. News & World Report ranks Miami University #3 for undergraduate teaching nationwide, in good company with Princeton and Dartmouth. Miami has ranked in the top five on this short, elite list of universities for the past nine years.  The Fiske Guide to Colleges 2019 recognizes Miami as among the best in the nation for its core commitment to a liberal arts education, highlighting Miami's strengths in academic programs. The guide also commends Miami for
	Miami's Tuition Promise provides all first-time undergraduate students and their families the certainty that tuition, room and board, special purpose fees, and course fees will be frozen over the four years of a student's Miami experience. Stability in costs also ensures that a student's renewable scholarships and financial aid dollars will retain their value over the entire four-year period.  96% of 2017-2018 Miami graduates were employed or continuing their advection by Foll 2018 (housed on recovers), supplying and national data of
	education by Fall 2018 (based on research, surveys, and national data of 74.3% of the 2017-2018 graduates). The success of Miami alums in their careers contributes to Miami being a Top 10 college for producing Fortune 500 CEOs nationwide. (Money magazine)

- 1. Miami now has an application for our Honors/Scholars/Presidential Fellows programs; interested students should check the Honors checkbox on their Common App to have the application added to their Miami portal. Applications are due back to us by November 1
- 2. As of Fall 2018, Miami now offers the Nursing major entirely on our Oxford campus. The Nursing major is direct-admit for freshmen, and it operates as a cohort. Interested students should apply by November 1 for priority consideration. Average ACT for Nursing is 28.5, average GPA is 4.0/4.0 (weighted). Last year, 36% of those who applied were directly admitted to the Nursing major.

# Michigan State University

Location	East Lansing, MI
Founded	1855
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	39176
Regional Contact Info	Steve Landgraf landgr17@msu.edu (708) 505-7085
	Sylvia Hernandez herna100@msu.edu (312) 548-3735
School Contact Info	426 Auditorium Road, Room 250, East Lansing, MI 48824 USA
Key Programs	<ul> <li>Engineering</li> <li>Business (Supply Chain Management, Accounting, Hospitality Business, etc.)</li> <li>Education</li> <li>Packaging</li> <li>Veterinary Medicine</li> </ul>
Costs	Tuition: 39830  Room & Board: 10522
Admissions Requirements	Middle 50% of enrolled freshmen for 2018: - 3.5-3.9 GPA - 23-29 ACT - 1130-1300 SAT For more information, refer to: admissions.msu.edu/apply/freshman/before-you-apply/admission-standards. aspx
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Early Action (non-binding) – November 1 (maximum scholarship consideration); Regular Admission – February 1; Rolling Admission – after February 1
Important Facts	- Applications for admission are available at admissions.msu.edu/apply, as well as through the Coalition Application & Common Application. MSU has no preference for one type of application over another, but it's important that you submit only one per admissions cycle.
	- MSU has a robust domestic out-of-state scholarship program. A chart detailing academic scholarship levels based on standardized test scores & high school GPA can be found on our website: admissions.msu.edu/cost-aid/merit-based-aid/freshman/out-of-state.aspx

- 35th among the nation's top public universities (U.S. News & World Report, 2019)
- 25 undergraduate and graduate programs in the top 20 nationally (U.S. News & World Report, 2019)
- A top 25 school for undergraduate entrepreneurship (Princeton Review, 2019)
- 93% placement rate within six months of graduation; 12% higher than the national average (spartansuccess.msu.edu)
- -#1 for Employability in the Big Ten

#### Michigan Technological University

Location	Houghton, MI
Founded	1885
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	7037
Regional Contact Info	Christine Grotzke cmlitobo@mtu.edu (906) 281-1967
	Tara Brewer tara@mtu.edu (906) 370-5256
School Contact Info	1400 Townsend Drive, Houghton, MI 49931 United States
Key Programs	Engineering, Computing, Math, Natural and Physical Sciences, Business, Arts, Humanities, Social Sciences, Forestry, Environmental Science, Health Professions, Technology
Costs	Tuition: 35770  Room & Board: 11004
Admissions Requirements	Minimum GPA- 3.0
	Minimum ACT/SAT- 22/1110
Application & Scholarship	Application: Rolling
Deadlines	Scholarship:
	Leading Scholar Award - October 15
	FIRST Robotics Scholarship - November 15
	Husky Innovation Leaders - January 20
	Visual & Performing Arts Talent Award - April 1
Important Facts	Michigan Technological University is home to the state's first College of Computing to meet the technological, economic and social needs of the 21st century, and answer industry demand for talent in artificial intelligence (AI), software engineering, data science, and cybersecurity.
	Nonresident students admitted to a business or economics major for Fall 2020 will automatically be awarded the National Business Scholar Award valued at \$20,000 per year.
	We have one of the largest career fairs in the country with students reporting a 93% placement rate within six months of graduation.
	Our median early career pay of \$66,400 is in the top 20 in the country among public universities.

Summer Youth Programs offer over 50 different week-long explorations for students in grades 6-11—scholarships are available—see mtu.edu/syp for details.

Varsity esports are coming to Tech—the first varsity program available at a public university in the state will launch competition during the 2020-2021 academic year.

Army and Air Force ROTC programs at Michigan Tech offer exceptional scholarships toward college expenses, including room and board awards for select qualified candidates.

Our Counselor/Teacher Visit Program provides those working with college-bound students up to two nights in a local hotel and free access to campus events and activities. Call the office for details and to schedule your visit!

Students interested in being actively involved in the arts while studying any major are encouraged to apply for Visual and Performing Arts Talent Awards valued at \$1,000 or \$2,000 per year and offered in addition to other scholarships and financial aid—see mtu.edu/admissions/vpa for details.

#### **Updates**

The Pavlis Honors College is open to all highly motivated students, regardless of GPA, and provides countless (and unexpected) ways to enhance the college experience. Accelerated master's degrees are available in 21 fields and allow students to earn a master's in one year beyond a bachelor's degree, saving time and money. Over 50 summer programs are offered for students in grades 6-11 including some competitive scholarships. mtu.edu/syp

#### Missouri Southern State University

	<b>J</b>
Location	Joplin, MO
Founded	1937
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	6006
Regional Contact Info	Cristina Estrada estrada-c@mssu.edu (417) 553-4924
School Contact Info	3950 E Newman Rd., Joplin, MO 64801 United States of America
Key Programs	Business, Healthcare, Criminal Justice, Education, Biology
Costs	Tuition: 7289
	Room & Board: 6410
Admissions Requirements	Must meet one of the following: 21 ACT or 1060 SAT (we superscore), 2.25 GPA, or Top 50% of class
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	
Important Facts	MSSU offers in-state tuition to all Illinois residents. MSSU offers 140+ award winning programs. MSSU remains one of the most affordable public universities in the state of Missouri.
Undates	

### Missouri State University

	<i></i>
Location	Springfield, MO
Founded	1905
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	18000
Regional Contact Info	TBD
School Contact Info	901 S. National Ave, Springfield, MO 65897 United States
Key Programs	Psychology Education Nursing Business Biology
Costs	Tuition: 15898
	Room & Board: 9558
Admissions Requirements	Sliding scale of GPA and standardized test score AND Core curriculum of HS coursework See more at: https://www.missouristate.edu/admissions/apply.htm
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	None for application, Feb 1st priority for automatic scholarships
Important Facts	Unique public affairs mission built upon the three pillars of Community Engagement, Cultural Competence, and Ethical Leadership.     100 + degree programs and more than 180 total degree pathways     NCAA division 1 athletics with free admission for students to most events
Updates	1. Out of state tuition waiver for students who have either an ACT of 24 (SAT 1160) OR GPA of 3.25 or higher OR a class rank in the top 50% 2. As of fall 2019 we accept the Common Application

# Monmouth College

	•
Location	Monmouth, IL
Founded	1853
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	1000
Regional Contact Info	Julio Trujillo jetrujillo@monmouthcollege.edu (309) 536-0292
School Contact Info	700 East Broadway, Monmouth, IL 61462 USA
Key Programs	Exercise Science Business Chemistry Psychology Biology
Costs	Tuition: 38990
	Room & Board: 9330
Admissions Requirements	It is recommended that students have completed the following courses in high school:
	Four years of English Three years of math Two years of science, including one year of lab Three years of social science, including history and government Two years of foreign language are recommended Students must also take the ACT or SAT exam to be considered for
	admission.
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Students may apply to Monmouth using our internal Monmouth College application (which can even be completed from a smartphone!), or using the Common Application. It is always free to apply. Our early action deadline is November 15, 2019. Our priority scholarship deadline is January 15, 2020. Applications submitted after January will be reviewed on a rolling basis.
Important Facts	1) A Full-Tuition Scholarship opportunity exclusively to Chicago-Area students is available! 2) Our Center for Civic & Social Change houses 5 unique programs designed with world changers in mind: Students can explore academic minors in Global Public Health, Global Food Security, and Peace, Ethics & Social Justice. 3) Our six-acre garden and farm gives students a chance to get involved in sustainable and organic food production right on campus.

- 1) NEW majors in Engineering, Neuroscience and Data Science fully in place in fall 2019. The Engineering program is a full-blown B.S. in Engineering, with pathways for Chemical, Electrical and Mechanical Engineers.
- 2) Play the bagpipes or highland drum? Scholarships are available for students interested in joining The Monmouth College Pipe Band!
- 3) S.O.F.I.A. Summer Opportunities for Intellectual Activities, is an innovative three-week program that allows select new and returning students to conduct in-depth research and inquiry with Monmouth faculty.
- 4) Our certified Peace Corps Prep Program gives prospective Peace Corps applicants a leg up in the application process

#### Northern Michigan University

Location	Marquette, Michigan
Founded	1899
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	7600
Regional Contact Info	Alison Crowley alcrowle@nmu.edu (630) 650-6536
	Sarah McLean-Nelson samclean@nmu.edu (989) 305-2365
School Contact Info	1401 Presque isle Avenue, Marquette, Michigan 49855 United States
Key Programs	* Medicinal Plant Chemistry  * Art (14 sub-specialties)  * Environmental related programs  * Anthropology/Forensics  * Pre-Med/Nursing
Costs	Tuition: 16300  Room & Board: 10700
Admissions Requirements	Prefer to see a 2.25/4.0 gpa and a 19/990 test score.
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	December 1st for Top merit scholarship competition only
Important Facts	* Beautiful location 6.5 hrs from Chicago on the shores of Lake Superior in the Upper Peninsula  * Offers bachelors, masters, doctorate, associate, and certificate programs  * Tremendous scholarships for out-of-state students starting with a 2.75 gpa and 21/1060
Updates	* Suite-style, newer housing with granite counter tops, ceiling fans, and memory foam mattresses.  * Bear (Behavioral Education, Assessment and Research) Clinic allows students to work with children with autism, development disabilities, and language deficits, helping them develop adaptive, social, and life skills.  * Ground breaking Medicinal Plant Chemistry major that focuses on cannabis, natural pharmaceuticals, and herbal extracts markets. Students choose between the business and the laboratory side of these lucrative markets.

## Ohio Wesleyan University

	•
Location	Delaware, OH
Founded	1842
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	1600
Regional Contact Info	Robert Walton rewalton@owu.edu (708) 793-6372
School Contact Info	61 S. Sandusky St, Delaware, OH 43015 United States
Key Programs	* Astrophysics * Zoology * Biomedical Engineering * Black World Studies * Journalism
Costs	Tuition: 46870  Room & Board: 12800
Admissions Requirements	Average GPA is 3.4/4.0 Middle 50% tests are 22-28/1020-1240 Test optional for students with >/= 3.0 GPA
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	11/15 ED1; 12/1 EA/Priority FAFSA; 1/15 EDII; 3/1 RD
Important Facts	*Notable alumni include Branch Rickey, former MLB baseball player and executive, and Lucy Webb Hayes, former first lady of the United States.  *97% of OWU students are receiving some combination of merit-based and need-based aid.  *94% of recent OWU graduates reported being employed or in grad school following graduation.
Updates	*\$60M currently being allocated to our residence halls, including new development of student apartments.  *Rock Jones serving 11th year as President of OWU  *VP of Enrollment Stefanie Niles is serving as President of NACAC  *Athletics adding Women's Rowing and Men's Wrestling this season.

#### Penn State University

Location	University Park, PA (plus 19 campuses across PA)
Founded	1855
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	76646 (40000 at main campus)
Regional Contact Info	Traci Dahlinger tll104@psu.edu admissions@psu.edu
School Contact Info	201 Shields Building, University Park, PA 16802 United States
Key Programs	Business Engineering Science Computers Liberal Arts Communication Nursing
Costs	<b>Tuition:</b> 34858 <b>Room &amp; Board:</b> 11570
Admissions Requirements	Self-reported academic record, official ACT or SAT scores, apply online by Common App., My Penn State App., or Coalition App.
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	November 1st is Early Action Deadline, November 30 is Priority date.
Important Facts	Top 50 World Class University 275 Majors Top 25 Research University Top Ranked Career Services Office Largest active alumni network World's Largest Student-Run Philanthropy raising \$10 million last year Schreyer Honors College - Top ranked

# Providence College

Location	Providence, RI
Founded	1917
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	4026
Regional Contact Info	Megan O'Rourke meganorourke@providence.edu (401) 865-1077
School Contact Info	1 Cunningham Square, Providence, Rhode Island 02918 United States
Key Programs	Business     Biology/Sciences     Health Policy and Management     Public and Community Service Studies     Education
Costs	Tuition: 52438
	Room & Board: 15140
Admissions Requirements	Students apply to PC via the Common Application. They submit the application, their transcript, essay, and letters of recommendation (we require 2). Providence is test optional, but students can submit and their scores will be reviewed.
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Early Action 1 and Early Decision 1: November 1st, Early Decision 2 and Regular Decision: January 15th. Some scholarships students are considered automatically for, others require an application-that deadline is February 15th.
Important Facts	1.Providence College offers a unique spin to a core curriculum through the Western Civ requirement. DWC (Development of Western Civ) provides students a class that spans two years, is team taught, and covers a host of subjects. These classes are engaging, teach students how to think critically, communicate professionally, and how to analyze both the discussions in class and the books they'll read. They are well prepared to succeed in any area because of what they learn in these classes.  2. 92% of students return their sophomore year, 96% of students participate in an internship/career experience prior to graduation, and 98% of students are employed within 6 months of graduating.  3. As a Catholic and Dominican school, giving back is important to PC students. There are over 110 student organizations, with over half of PC students participating in intramural sports, and over 350 students participating in service opportunities each year they are on campus.

- 1.. Providence offers more than 300 study abroad program and a semester in DC program.
- 2. Students in all majors have the opportunity to collaborate with faculty members to conduct research on campus and across the globe. Students are also able to present their research at national conferences and at our Celebration of Student Scholarship and Creativity. Grants are also available to juniors/seniors who want to pursue research on their own.
- 3. Providence College is located about two miles from city center. The city of Providence provides a wealth of opportunities for students to enjoy-it's a city of neighborhoods, with some very cool historical sites. We encourage students to visit when they can-either the summer going into senior year or once they've been admitted.
- 4. Providence is a Division 1 school, with 16 teams competing in the Big East Conference. PC is known for basketball and hockey, but also offer cross country, field hockey, lacrosse, soccer, softball, swimming and diving, tennis, track, and volleyball.

## Purdue University

Location	West Lafayette, IN
Founded	1869
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	32672
Regional Contact Info	Mary Ward maryward@purdue.edu (331) 223-5773  Mike Borovsky borovsky@purdue.edu (312) 206-7015
School Contact Info	475 Stadium Mall Drive, West Lafayette, IN 47907 United States
Key Programs	Engineering, Computer Science, Nursing, Business, Pharmacy
Costs	Tuition: 28794  Room & Board: 10030
Admissions Requirements	Applications are reviewed on an individual and holistic basis. First and foremost, applicants must be prepared academically for the rigors of college and the academic demands specific to the Purdue college, school, or program to which they are seeking admission. Please find additional requirements at www.purdue.edu/purdue/admissions
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	November 1: Will remain the Early Action application deadline. Students must complete their application by the Early Action deadline for University-wide merit scholarship consideration and Honors College consideration. December 15: Deadline to submit the Supplemental Scholarship Application and FAFSA (for students who want to be considered for scholarships awarded by our individual colleges). January 15: Regular Decision application deadline and students who apply RD will have a decision by March 31. January 15: Date by which students who met the EA, November 1 application deadline will have an admission decision.
Important Facts	*We are one of the nation's leading research institutions with nearly 2000 research opportunities for undergraduate students.  *We offer more than 200 majors, over 70 master's degrees and doctoral programs, and professional degrees in Pharmacy and Veterinary Medicine.  *We have more than 1000 student organizations and have 18 NCAA Division I sports teams.

What's New at Purdue Fall 2019:

\*Tuition Freeze for 8th year in a row.

\*We will again accept self-reporting grades and test scores on application.
\*When applying, students may select first- and second-choice majors. We will only consider them for their second choice if they are not admissible to their first, and not all Purdue majors (especially those that are highly competitive) are available as second-choice programs.

## Purdue University Northwest

Location	Hammond, IN
Founded	1946
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	10500
Regional Contact Info	Martha Faye Ikner mikner@pnw.edu (219) 989-2349
School Contact Info	2200 169th Street, Hammond, IN 46323 United States
Key Programs	Engineering (including Megatronics) Science (including Pre-professional) Nursing CHESS (College of Humanities, Education, and Social Sciences- including Criminology, Pre-Law, etc.) Business (Including Hospitality and Tourism Management and Human Resou
Costs	Tuition: 11336
	Room & Board: 5595
Admissions Requirements	Cumulative GPA: 3.0/ SAT min. 840 or ACT min. 16 or Cumulative GPA: 2.0/ SAT min 980 or ACT min. 18
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Rolling Admissions for Applications/December 1, 2019 for Merit Scholarships/ February 1, 2020 for Institutional Scholarships
Important Facts	We have over 70 majors and offer Study Abroad and an Honors College One of the first universitys to make Experiential Learning mandatory. We are Division II in 13 varsity sports.
Updates	Tuition for Out of State students has dropped and is only \$11,336 for the entire year!

## Rutgers University New Brunswick

Location	New Brunswick/Piscataway New Jersey
Founded	1766
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	35000
Regional Contact Info	Carol Lee Barry cbarry@admissions.rutgers.edu (847) 651-5649
School Contact Info	65 Davidson Road, Piscataway, New Jersey 08854-8097 United States
Key Programs	Pre Med Advisory School of Liberal Arts or School of Environmental and Biological Sciences Engineering Business School of Nursing Conservatory
Costs	Tuition: 28194
	Room & Board: 12000
Admissions Requirements	Varies by school
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	November 1st, early action December1st First year regular decision
Important Facts	7 colleges 100 majors Direct Entry 6 year Pharmacy Program PharmD Mason Gross School of the Arts Conservatory
Updates	600 student organizations 175 research centers and institutes on campus 200 +first year seminars capped at 20 students 63% of classes enroll less ten 30 students

## Saint Louis University

Location	St. Louis, MO
Founded	1818
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	8000
Regional Contact Info	Anna Schuh anna.schuh@slu.edu (773) 666-5890
	Michelle Rogers michelle.rogers@slu.edu (708) 952-0985
School Contact Info	1 North Grand Blvd, St. Louis, MO 63103 USA
Key Programs	<ul><li>- Physical Therapy</li><li>- Nursing</li><li>- Biology (pre-medicine)</li><li>- Psychology</li><li>- Business</li></ul>
Costs	<b>Tuition:</b> 44700 <b>Room &amp; Board:</b> 12500
Admissions Requirements	Holistic admission process, each student is evaluated by ACT/SAT, GPA, essay review, and more
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	December 1st priority deadline
Important Facts	<ul> <li>Full campus in Madrid, Spain (study abroad &amp; full-time study options)</li> <li>Direct entry offered to all programs, including Doctorate of Physical Therapy, Masters of Occupational Therapy, and Bachelors in Science in Nursing</li> <li>Student to faculty ratio is 9:1 and average class size is 27</li> </ul>
Updates	A direct entry Communication Sciences and Disorders Scholars program is starting in Fall 2020, offering direct entry into SLU's CSD graduate program for incoming freshman. Applications are due February 1 <sup>st</sup> .  The new SSM Health Saint Louis University Hospital and Ambulatory Care Center will open in 2020.  A new \$50 million Interdisciplinary Science and Engineering Building will open in 2020.

## Saint Mary's College

Location	Notre Dame, IN
Founded	1844
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	1488
Regional Contact Info	Ana Martin del Campo amartindelcampo@saintmarys.edu (574) 876-7586
School Contact Info	Le Mans Hall 122, Notre Dame, IN 46556 USA
Key Programs	Business Administration and Management Biology Engineering (STEM) Nursing Communication Disorders Sciences and Services
Costs	Tuition: 43900
	Room & Board: 13020
Admissions Requirements	Counselor Letter of Recommendation Personal Essay GPA of 3.5 or higher SAT score minimum 1,100 ACT score minimum 23 (Please note we are test optional- students must have a 3.2 GPA of a 4 grading scale)
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Early Decision: Nov 14 Regular Decision February: 15. Scholarships are offered once a student applies for admission. FAFSA needs to be turned in by March 1st
Important Facts	Affordability- We offer a four year graduation promise at Saint Mary's. 93% of our students graduate in four years and 100% of incoming first year students receive merit-based aid ranging from \$10,000 - \$25,000 renewable all four years.
	Recognition- Saint Mary's College ranks among the top 100 Best National Liberal Arts Colleges for 2018 published by U.S. News and World Report
	Experience- Saint Mary's students prepare for the "real world" by participating in internships, research opportunities, service learning, and study abroad programs.

### Updates

We recently became a test optional institution for the admission application process

The Science Building and Athletic Facility went under some serious renovation in the past year.

Our dorm halls and other buildings around campus were just remodeled this summer (2019)

A master's in Communication Disorders Sciences and Services is now being offered.

## Saint Mary's University of Minnesota

J	<b>J</b>
Location	Winona, MN
Founded	1912
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	1100
Regional Contact Info	Brenda Jones bjones@smumn.edu (815) 321-1821
School Contact Info	700 Terrace Heights, #2, Winona, MN 55987 United States
Key Programs	Sciences (Pre-Med, Pre-Physical Therapy, Pre-Radiography, Pre-Nuclear Med. Tech, Environmental Biology) Business Programs including sports management Education Majors (elementary, secondary, music, vocal) Criminal Justice Fine Arts (Music, Theatre, A
Costs	<b>Tuition:</b> 36670 <b>Room &amp; Board:</b> 9350
Admissions Requirements	Application Official transcripts An essay or writing sample ACT/SAT test scores Additional documentation (as requested)
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Rolling
Important Facts	<ol> <li>Merit scholarships ranging between \$18,000-\$24,000 awarded at time of acceptance. \$2,000 automatic out of state grant for Illinois students. \$1,000 Visit scholarship (must visit during senior year of high school)</li> <li>17 NCAA Division III intercollegiate teams</li> <li>All theater majors (performance studies, musical theater, technical theater, or theater management) participate in a semester of theater studies in London.</li> </ol>
Updates	<ol> <li>3+2 Physician Assistant Program in collaboration with Mayo Clinic starting Fall 2019</li> <li>Brother William Hall opening Fall 2019. This new hall houses students in double rooms, co-ed single sex by floor. Amenities include in room bathroom, air conditioning, laundry on every floor.</li> <li>NEW Cooperative Education program-students work full time during one semester while being housed on campus and still participating in campus activitites.</li> <li>50,000 square foot- \$19.7 million Science and Learning Center open for classes Fall 2017</li> </ol>

## Southern Illinois University Carbondale

	•
Location	Carbondale, Illinois
Founded	1869
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	11694
Regional Contact Info	Jhonathan Vallecilla jhonvallecas321@siu.edu (773) 231-8251
	Reynaldo Diaz rdiaz@siu.edu (773) 481-6659
School Contact Info	1263 Lincoln Drive, Carbondale, illinois 62901 United States
Key Programs	Architectural Studies Automotive Technology Aviation Business Engineering
Costs	Tuition: 14904
	Room & Board: 10622
Admissions Requirements	<ul><li>23 ACT or 1130 SAT and 2.0/4.0 GPA</li><li>18 ACT or 960 SAT and 3.0/4.0 GPA</li></ul>
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	December 1st
Important Facts	<ul> <li>Student-to-faculty ratio is 14-to-1</li> <li>84% of classes have fewer than 30 students</li> <li>57% of classes have fewer than 19 students</li> </ul>
Updates	Nursing school(Fall 2020) Business Analytic Occupational Therapy Physical Therapy

## Southern Illinois University-Edwardsville

Location	Chicago, IL
Founded	1957
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	12000
Regional Contact Info	Christina Rojas-Santos chrojas@siue.edu (224) 603-2294  Laura Monteagudo Imontea@siue.edu
	(708) 328-8472  Stephen Wilke swilke@siue.edu (773) 231-8666
School Contact Info	1 Hairpin Dr., Box 1600, Edwardsville, IL 62026 United States
Key Programs	Pre-Pharmacy Nursing Engineering Business
Costs	Tuition: 12219
	Room & Board: 9881
Admissions Requirements	2.5 GPA and 18 ACT or 960 SAT (we encourage higher scores for scholarship opportunities)
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	December 1
Important Facts	Textbooks are included in tuition for all students all four years. Free tutoring is offered to all students. Ranked 11th safest college campus in the country.
Updates	Cybersecurity is a major that we're hoping to have ready by Fall 2020. Re-opening our Shaw Sky Lab, a public astronomical viewing center.

## St. Ambrose University

es of America
of Physician PT), & Doctor of
GPA
ighted GPA
t is grounded in e. Twice a year, ice projects, Urban lonships with
undergraduate ur 12:1 o know their ves on going above d instruction, advising, and or employment

students to get involved! Additionally, just minutes away from campus, SAU students can enjoy the thriving scene of shops, restaurants, live music, and more in downtown Davenport.

#### **Updates**

New academic majors & programs: Bachelor of Arts in Digital Filmmaking, Biomedical Laboratory Science, Bachelor of Social Work, MS in Criminal Justice

This past spring, SAU began construction on a major renovation of McMullen Hall that will expand the building by 15,600 square feet, providing a centralized home for the College of Business & its eight undergraduate majors and four graduate degree programs. Major design features will include six classrooms able to accommodate new methods of learning and teaching, as well as two computer labs, a finance lab, a sales lab, a co-curricular lab, a large-tiered lecture hall, multi-functional classroom space, and a student commons area. The project is scheduled for completion by August 2020.

Phase II of the St. Vincent's Center Athletic Complex was started this summer. This phase will include a competition track surrounding an athletic field which will be used for soccer and football, 500-seats, parking, and a building that will include restrooms, concessions, a training room, and a press box. Areas for the discus, shot put, hammer throw, javelin, pole vault and long-jump will also be added. This project will be completed by the start of fall 2020 classes.

# St. Norbert College

Location	DePere, Wi
Founded	1898
rounded	1090
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	2100
Regional Contact Info	Kathryn Hankamp Kathryn.Hankamp@snc.edu (630) 202-2279
School Contact Info	100 Grant St., DePere, WI 54115 United States
Key Programs	Education Business Sciences/ Pre-Professional programs Pre-Law
Costs	Tuition: 39529
	Room & Board: 11013
Admissions Requirements	Average GPA 3.5 Average ACT 25 Average SAT 1150
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Rolling admissions a select number of scholarships have deadlines in February.
Important Facts	St. Norbert College is the only Norbertine College in the world.
	We've completed \$150 million in renovations to campus including our science building which now houses the Medical College of Wisconsin.
	Ranked #13 in the nation for best food on campus don't belive me come and try it for yourself!
Updates	SNC received close to a 1 million dollar STEM grant from the National Science Foundation to fund four year scholarships for students majoring in the STEM programs offered at SNC and who demonstrate financial need.
	1 3
	New sports offered: Men's Volleyball and Men's Club Hockey

# Syracuse University

Location	Syracuse, NY
Founded	1870
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	15000
Regional Contact Info	April Lynch aplynch@syr.edu (708) 834-8987
School Contact Info	900 S. Crouse Ave, Syracuse, NY 13244 United States
Key Programs	Public Communication Business Sport Management/Analytics Interior Design Architecture
Costs	Tuition: 54000  Room & Board: 16000
Admissions Requirements	Application, \$85 fee, Transcripts, Test Scores, 2 Academic Letters of Rec, Counselor Evaluation
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	November 15 Early Decision, January 1 Regular Decision
Important Facts	Automatically considered for merit-based scholarships Research 1 University D1 Athletics **We are test optional only for the College of Visual and Performing Arts for any major that has a portfolio review, audition, or interview.
Updates	Barnes Center at the Arch just opened, state of the art wellness and recreation complex Schine Student Center undergoing remodeling currently New Actor/Singer track rolling out

### Texas A&M University

	<u> </u>
Location	College Station, TX
Founded	1876
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	54396
Regional Contact Info	Libby Burger libby.burger@tamu.edu (979) 324-3459
School Contact Info	400 Bizzell Street, College Station, TX 77843 United States
Key Programs	<ul><li>Engineering</li><li>Biomedical Sciences</li><li>Business Administration</li><li>Visualization</li><li>Meteorology</li></ul>
Costs	Tuition: 37890
	Room & Board: 10400
Admissions Requirements	Switching to a holistic review for all incoming students starting next year (Fall 2020 students may contact me for more information about Academic Admit - but most will go through holistic review as well).  - Submit Application for Admission via The Coalition or Apply Texas forms. In addition, we'll also need a 1-time, \$75 application fee (or waiver), Essay "A", an official ACT or SAT score (sent directly from College Board) and a Self Reported Academic Record (SRAR) form, which will take the place of a high school transcript for admission purposes.
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	December 1st Deadline - both Admission and Scholarship Applications. December 15th Deadline - all supporting documents (ie, Essay A, ACT/SAT, etc.)
Important Facts	<ul> <li>#1 public institution in the U.S. for the number of students studying abroad - 4 years in a row!</li> <li>Texas A&amp;M is one of only a handful of institutions in the country to be designated a land-grant, sea-grant and space-grant university.</li> <li>Kyle Field, Home of the Aggies, is the largest college football stadium in the SEC, with a seating capacity of over 110,000 people. Gig 'em!</li> </ul>
Updates	1.) All incoming high school applicants will need to fill out a SRAR form (self-reported academic record) which will replace the official high school transcript needed for admission purposes. Students will still be required post-graduation to submit an official high school transcript, but for initial admission purposes, a SRAR is needed. Students may also be asked to submit a high school transcript for scholarship purposes (to verify high GPA's, class rank, etc.) however this will be asked of each student on a case-by-case basis.  2.) Academic Admit is going away after FA20, so all incoming students will be required to go through the holistic review process. The holistic review process allows students' information to be reviewed by two different

reviewing personnel, to determine of an applicant is a good fit for Texas A&M. Academic items, such as GPA and test scores, as well as personal items such as extra-curricular involvement and essays, will both be needed in the holistic review process.

# Texas Christian University

Location	Fort Worth, TX
Founded	1873
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	9474
Regional Contact Info	Jill Countryman J.Countryman@tcu.edu (847) 639-0673 (817) 257-2673
School Contact Info	TCU Box 297013, Fort Worth, TX 76129 United States
Key Programs	Business; Science (Pre-med); Nursing, Communication, Education
Costs	Tuition: 49250
	Room & Board: 13680
Admissions Requirements	Room & Board: 13680  Average GPA is 3,5 (unweighted) Mid 50% ACT: 26 - 31 Mid 50% SAT:1150 - 1340
Admissions Requirements  Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Average GPA is 3,5 (unweighted) Mid 50% ACT: 26 - 31
Application & Scholarship	Average GPA is 3,5 (unweighted) Mid 50% ACT: 26 - 31 Mid 50% SAT:1150 - 1340 Nov. 1 (Early Decision or Early Action); Feb. 1 (Regular Decision); February
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Average GPA is 3,5 (unweighted) Mid 50% ACT: 26 - 31 Mid 50% SAT:1150 - 1340 Nov. 1 (Early Decision or Early Action); Feb. 1 (Regular Decision); February 1 (Academic Merit Scholarship Deadline)  TCU is the only university with two lab schools for children with special
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Average GPA is 3,5 (unweighted) Mid 50% ACT: 26 - 31 Mid 50% SAT:1150 - 1340  Nov. 1 (Early Decision or Early Action); Feb. 1 (Regular Decision); February 1 (Academic Merit Scholarship Deadline)  TCU is the only university with two lab schools for children with special needs.  Illinois represents the third largest TCU student population (behind Texas and California).  TCU's marching band students receive a \$4K stipend each fall.
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Average GPA is 3,5 (unweighted) Mid 50% ACT: 26 - 31 Mid 50% SAT:1150 - 1340  Nov. 1 (Early Decision or Early Action); Feb. 1 (Regular Decision); February 1 (Academic Merit Scholarship Deadline)  TCU is the only university with two lab schools for children with special needs.  Illinois represents the third largest TCU student population (behind Texas and California).
Application & Scholarship Deadlines Important Facts	Average GPA is 3,5 (unweighted) Mid 50% ACT: 26 - 31 Mid 50% SAT:1150 - 1340  Nov. 1 (Early Decision or Early Action); Feb. 1 (Regular Decision); February 1 (Academic Merit Scholarship Deadline)  TCU is the only university with two lab schools for children with special needs.  Illinois represents the third largest TCU student population (behind Texas and California).  TCU's marching band students receive a \$4K stipend each fall.

### The Ohio State University

Location	Columbus, OH
Founded	1870
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	46820
Regional Contact Info	Josephine West west.804@osu.edu (630) 408-0260
School Contact Info	354 Student Academic Services Building, 281 W Lane Ave, Columbus, OH 43210 USA
Key Programs	Business Engineering Nursing Physical Therapy Pre-Med
Costs	Tuition: 32000
	Room & Board: 12700
Admissions Requirements	Criteria of our holistic review, in no particular order.
	•Successful completion of Ohio State's minimum college prep requirements (see table below)
	<ul> <li>High school performance (class rank or GPA), including participation in accelerated programs like Honors, AP and IB; Ohio State does not have minimum requirements for class rank or GPA</li> </ul>
	• Standardized test score (ACT or SAT); Ohio State does not have minimum requirements for ACT or SAT scores
	•Ability and desire to contribute to and engage with a diverse campus community
	•Experiences that demonstrate leadership or engaged involvement (e.g., co-curricular activities, work experiences or military service)
	•Status as a first-generation college student
	•Demonstration of outstanding talent in a particular area
	High school performance if adversely affected by physical, mental or learning environment factors
	•Eligibility for and likelihood of benefiting from organized support services at Ohio State
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	November 1st

Important Facts	<ul><li>-16th among the nation's best public universities</li><li>- 500,000+ living alumni</li><li>- 2nd among U.S. publics for graduate employability</li></ul>	
Updates	N/A	

## The University of Missouri-St.Louis

Location	Saint Louis, Missouri
Founded	1963
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	13460
Regional Contact Info	Jocelyn Deloney askjocelyn@umsl.edu (773) 580-6433
School Contact Info	1 University Blvd, St. Louis, MO 63121 USA
Key Programs	<ol> <li>UMSL/Washington University Joint Undergraduate Engineering.</li> <li>Pre-licensure BSN.</li> <li>Criminology and Criminal Justice.</li> <li>International Business.</li> <li>Education</li> </ol>
Costs	<b>Tuition:</b> 11036 <b>Room &amp; Board:</b> 10140
Admissions Requirements	Complete the college preparatory curriculum, which includes at least 17 units of credit (four units each of English and math, three units of social studies, two units of a single foreign language, and one unit of fine art);      In addition to the 17-unit requirement, each applicant will be evaluated on high school rank and test score (ACT or SAT). Applicants with an ACT composite score of 24 or higher, SAT Total (Critical Reading and Math scores) of 1090 or higher, or redesigned SAT of 1160 or higher, will be admitted without regard to class rank.
	If the ACT Composite score is between 17 to 23, SAT Total (Critical Reading and Math scores) is between 820 to 1080, or the redesigned SAT Total is between 900 to 1150, the applicant must meet the UMSL high school class rank requirement or core GPA to qualify for admission.
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	UMSL offers a Rolling Admissions Policy/Scholarship Deadline is January 1, 2020
Important Facts	All Illinois undergraduate students receive in-state tuition with UMSL through the Metro Rate.     UMSL holds a dual AACSB accreditation in business and accounting; placing the business school in the top five percent internationally.     First-time freshmen may qualify for a guaranteed clinical space in the Pre-Licensure BSN program

Updates

1. UMSL is now offering a Bachelor of Science (B.S.) in Cybersecurity with an emphasis in Computer Science or Information Systems and Technology.

## The University of Oklahoma

Location	Norman, OK
Founded	1890
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	21844
Regional Contact Info	Scott Hillman scott.hillman@ou.edu (312) 259-9420
School Contact Info	550 Parrington Oval, Norman, OK 73019 United States
Key Programs	Meteorology, Engineering, Journalism, Performing Arts, Business, Aviation
Costs	Tuition: 27727
	Room & Board: 10994
Admissions Requirements	<ul> <li>Apply using OU Application, Common Application, or Coalition Application.</li> <li>\$40 Application Fee</li> <li>official high school transcripts</li> <li>official ACT or SAT scores</li> <li>Letter of Recommendation</li> <li>The primary factor in OU's first-year admission decisions is demonstrated academic achievement. The academic review focuses on three criteria:</li> <li>Grade point average (GPA) in core academic courses</li> </ul>
	<ul> <li>Rigor of course selection, and</li> <li>ACT and/or SAT scores</li> </ul>
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Priority Scholarship Deadline: December 15th. Fall 2020 Application Deadline: February 1st.
Important Facts	<ul> <li>OU has achieved an all-time record freshman-to- sophomore retention rate of 90 percent, ranking OU among the top universities in the nation.</li> <li>Student-to-faculty ratio is 18:1, with an average class size of 32,</li> <li>Top school for Severe Weather Research (the National Weather Center is located on campus)</li> </ul>
Updates	For the second consecutive year, The University of Oklahoma Board of Regents approved a budget that keeps undergraduate tuition and fees flat (no increase) for the 2019-20 academic year.

# Trine University

Location	Angola, IN
Founded	1884
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	2405
Regional Contact Info	Alex Goplin goplina@trine.edu (260) 665-4605
School Contact Info	1 University Avenue, Angola, IN 46703 United States
Key Programs	Mechanical/Civil/Biomedical Engineering Health Sciences Business Administration Elementary Education Criminal Justice
Costs	<b>Tuition:</b> 32810 <b>Room &amp; Board:</b> 9910
Admissions Requirements	Application (no application fee) Official High School Transcript ACT or SAT Scores (writing optional)
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Rolling Admission
Important Facts	Last year 99.4% of Trine graduates were in graduate school or employed within six months  Trine has invested \$155 million in new and renovated facilities in the last 15 years.  Trine has been the fastest growing private university in Indiana for the last 8 years.
Updates	New majors: Plastics, Sport & Recreation, Surgical Tech, Physical Therapy Assistant New sports: esports, Bowling, W Acro & Tumbling, Hockey, Figure and Synchronized Skating New graduate programs: Physical Therapy, Physician Assistant

# **Tulane University**

Location	New Orleans, Louisiana
Founded	1823
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	8600
Regional Contact Info	Keith Sanford keith.sanford@tulane.edu (504) 390-6737
School Contact Info	6823 St. Charles Avenue, New Orleans, Louisiana 70118 USA
Key Programs	Neuroscience, Finance, Marketing, Political Science, Architecture
Costs	Tuition: 72000
	Room & Board: 16000
Admissions Requirements	ACT, SAT, GPA, Personal Statement, Recommendations
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	November 1st - ED, November 15th - EA, January 15th - RD all Scholarships have a deadline of December 5th
Important Facts	Public Service Medical School Law School
Updates	New Commons Hall opened this fall for students, replacing old dining facility and totaled over \$100 million

# University College Dublin

	<u> </u>
Location	Dublin, Ireland
Founded	1854
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	20000
Regional Contact Info	Jim Pierson jim.pierson@ucd.ie (847) 373-6731
School Contact Info	12 E 49th Street, 11th Floor, University College Dublin, New York, NY 10017 United States
Key Programs	English Literature Politics Business Biological Sciences Computer Science
Costs	Tuition: 22000
	Room & Board: 13000
Admissions Requirements	Minimum Entry Requirements (some programmes have more rigorous requirements) GPA - 3.0/4.0 ACT - 22 Composite SAT - 1500 Old/1090 New IB - 26 Also considered, but not required: SAT II Tests, AP Tests, Personal Statement, Recommendations
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	December 1st for full scholarship and program availability
Important Facts	-UCD ranks in the top 1% of universities worldwide, and ranks in the top 100 programmes for literature, politics, business/management, and modern languages.  -UCD is Ireland's Global University, with 25% of students hailing from outside Ireland!  -Many of our degrees can be completed in just 3 years
Updates	-Summer program for sophomores and juniors available - two week international academic experience on UCD's campus! -Newly restructured arts and social science degree program to integrate study abroad or internships into student learning

## University of Alabama

Location	Tuscaloosa, AL
Founded	1831
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	33305
Regional Contact Info	Benjamin Lamers ben.lamers@ua.edu (312) 590-9523
	Allison Pudlik allison.pudlik@ua.edu (224) 227-3989
School Contact Info	203 Student Services Building, Box 870109, Tuscaloosa, AL 35487 United States
Key Programs	Business     Engineering     Nursing
Costs	<b>Tuition:</b> 30250 <b>Room &amp; Board:</b> 13636
Admissions Requirements	3.0 GPA + 21 ACT or 1080 SAT 4 years English 4 years Social Studies 3 years Math 3 years Science 1 year Foreign Language
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	43814
Important Facts	<ol> <li>1. 17 claimed national championships in football</li> <li>2. Second among public schools for National Merit Students Enrolled</li> <li>3. Top 25 Law program</li> </ol>
Updates	Advancement to Upper Level Nursing (Junior year at UA) will now include an interview Audio Engineering now an official major

## University of Arizona

<i>J</i>	
Location	Tucson, AZ
Founded	1885
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	36000
Regional Contact Info	Emily Martinez emartinez8@email.arizona.edu (773) 849-3450
School Contact Info	1200 E University Blvd, Tucson, AZ 85721 USA
Key Programs	Eller College of Management (#11 public business program & #1 public undergraduate MIS Program) College of Engineering (15 Undergraduate Disciplines) College of Science (Astronomy, Speech-Language Pathology) College of Fine Arts (School of Dance #9
Costs	Tuition: 36600
	Room & Board: 13050
Admissions Requirements	Applicants will be given a comprehensive admissions review of their 6th semester core GPA, academic rigor, community involvement and extracurricular activities. Averages for incoming 1st year students; 3.44 GPA, 1229 SAT and 25 ACT. We are a test optional school but require test scores to be reviewed for the College of Engineering (3.75 GPA, 1325 SAT, 28 ACT) College of Nursing (3.5 GPA, 1140 SAT, 23 ACT) and Honors College (3.86 GPA, 1395 SAT, 30 ACT). Students need to complete the ABOR Requirements: 4 years of English, 4 years of Mathematics, 3 years of Lab Science, 2 years of the same second language, 1 year of fine arts/Career and Technical Education. All student can self-report their high school coursework but must electronically submit their SAT or ACT scores.
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Students can apply through our website, The Common Application and the Coalition Application. Students will receive a decision within 2-4 weeks of submitting a completed application. Students must submit a completed application by May 1st to be reviewed for a decision. Students can self-report their high school coursework, personal essays are optional, we do not accept letters of recommendation and test scores are only required for admission to the College of Engineering, College of Nursing and Honors College. We have supplemental applications for the College of Fine Arts and Honors College. Students have until May 1st to electronically submit their test scores to be reviewed for the Arizona Tuition Award which can be worth upwards of \$35,000 per year.
Important Facts	Top 50 Public University-U.S. News & World Report, 2019 Best Value- Princeton Review, 2019 #25 Public Research Institution with over \$622 million in annual research per year

#### **Updates**

The Bachelor of Science in Emergency Medical Services (for paramedics) and a minor in EMS (for EMT's) is now offered through the College of Medicine-Tucson. It provides paramedics with the education necessary to practice at the highest level, becoming leaders in their field. This program is specifically designed to meet the unique educational needs of the practicing paramedic. It builds on prior paramedic education by providing the basic science background necessary to adapt to the ever-changing medical field. The minor provides EMT certified students with advanced EMS systems education as well as coursework in the basic sciences and leadership to succeed in the health-care industry. This degree program is for individuals who are currently certified as a paramedic at the state or national level. The program provides these paramedics with additional training in EMS clinical core content areas (critical care, community paramedicine, special operations, etc.), basic sciences (physiology, chemistry, biology, etc.), leadership, health care systems, and communications.

New Honors Village opened Fall 2019. The living and learning community feature contemporary suite-style rooms or apartments, recreation rooms, in-hall dining, study lounges, and state-of-the-art classrooms. Students interested in the Honors College must apply separately through www.honors.arizona.edu and the early application deadline is November 3, 2019. Student with completed applications by this deadline will receive a decision by December 2, 2019. The final application deadline for Fall 2020 is February 14, 2020.

The University of Arizona College of Pharmacy now offers an Early Assurance Program for high school students who seek advance admission to the PharmD program. Students who are admitted to the Early Assurance Program are guaranteed a seat in the University of Arizona PharmD program, pending successful completion of all prerequisite requirements within two years of undergraduate study at the University of Arizona. In addition to being guaranteed a seat in the PharmD program, Early Assurance students are also exempt from the PCAT exam and are held to reduced experiential requirements.

The Honors College MedCat Early Assurance Program allows for academically talented students to gain early admission to the University of Arizona's College of Medicine-Tucson. Once accepted to the program, students will matriculate into the UA College of Medicine-Tucson, provided students adhere to all program requirements prior to entry. This includes satisfying all Honors College and bachelor's degree requirements.

## University of Arkansas

Location	Fayetteville, AR
Founded	1871
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	24056
Regional Contact Info	Kimberly Clark kkclark@uark.edu (479) 387-5932
School Contact Info	232 Silas Hunt Hall, Fayetteville, AR 72701 United States
Key Programs	Sam M. Walton College of Business College of Engineering Fay Jones School of Architecture Dale Bumpers College of Agricultural, Food and Life Sciences College of Education and Health Professions
Costs	Tuition: 25842
	Room & Board: 10158
Admissions Requirements	3.0 GPA and 20 ACT or 1030 SAT (super score) 16 core high school requirements Students must apply by November 1 priority admissions deadline to be considered for automatic admission. After the November 1st priority deadline students may need higher GPA/test scores.
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	November 1: priority admission deadline/Aug 1: final admission deadline - November 15: priority scholarship deadline/February 1: final scholarship deadline
Important Facts	-Students who apply for admission are considered for the NRTA, which waives up to 90% of the out-of-state portion of tuition (a value of \$14,800/year). Additional merit scholarships require a separate application and range from \$2,000-\$18,000/year. Visit scholarships.uark.edu.  -The Sam M. Walton College of Business ranks among the top 30 public business schools and is located near the headquarters of the world's largest retailer, Walmart. More than 300 Fortune 500 companies have offices in Northwest Arkansas. Visit walton.uark.edu.  -The past four years, Fayetteville has ranked top 5 best cities to live in by U.S.  News & World Report.

### Updates

NRTA - New Arkansan Non-Resident Tuition Award

90% 3.60 GPA and 28 ACT / 1310 SAT 80% 3.40 GPA and 26 ACT / 1240 SAT 70% 3.20 GPA and 24 ACT / 1160 SAT

Students will receive up to a 90% discount off the difference of

in-state/out-of-state tuition based on GPA and ACT/SAT. We accept weighted  $\,$ 

GPA and super score test scores. Students have all year to

meet minimum GPA/test score requirements.

# University of Cincinnati

Location	Cincinnati, OH
Founded	1819
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	26095
Regional Contact Info	Jennifer Sloan jennifer.sloan@uc.edu (331) 642-0607
School Contact Info	2600 Clifton Ave, Cincinnati, OH 45221 United States
Key Programs	Engineering (all will participate in co-op program)  Nursing (we have the first B.S.N. program in the US), Medical Sciences  Design, Architecture, Art and Planning (DAAP) (many of the programs are top ranked programs and most participate in co-op)  Lindner College of Business  College-Conservatory of Music
Costs	<b>Tuition:</b> 26994 <b>Room &amp; Board:</b> 14000
Admissions Requirements	UC direct admits to majors through a holistic review and admissibility can vary by program. University of Cincinnati uses the Common Application exclusively for incoming first year college applicants.
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Early Action is December 1. Scholarship Deadline is December 1. Regular Decision is February 1. Please note: all materials must be received by the application date in order for the application to be considered complete and ready for review.
Important Facts	University of Cincinnati was the first institution to utilize Co-operative education in 1906. Today, UC's co-op program is among the nation's best. UC students earn \$65 million annually working in about 6,000 co-op placements for 1,800 local, regional, national and international employers, including Apple, Boeing, Disney, Duke Energy, Fisher Price, General Electric, HBO, Kroger, NASA, Nike, Toyota and many more.  Forbes named UC among the most beautiful campuses in the world.  UC is classified as a Research I University (Very High Research Activity) by
	the Carnegie Commission, and is ranked as one of America's top 25 public research universities by the National Science Foundation.

#### **Updates**

New Majors: Public Relations, Latin American, Caribbean and Latino Studies, and Cyber Strategy and Policy

Our Lindner College of Business moved into their new state-of-the-art building just in time for Fall 2019. It will serve as a collaborative space for students, faculty, and the Greater Cincinnati business community. Additionally, our College of Allied Health Science moved into their new building in Summer 2019, giving students state-of-the-art lab and classroom space.

UC's 1819 Innovation Hub is in its second year and is a place of thinking, making and doing, of discovery and delivery, for the University and its community, for the city and the world beyond. It is the one-stop destination where industry meets the University's talent. The University of Cincinnati is where next lives. The 1819 Innovation Hub is where next happens. It will allow our students and faculty to bring their ideas to life and to market.

National Outreach Award is available to IL students with a 3.2 unweighted GPA or a 3.5 weighted GPA (on a 4.0 scale, GPA is as indicated by the high school at the time of application) and a 26 ACT or 1240 SAT for a value of \$24,000 (\$6,000/yr).

## University of Dayton

Location	Dayton, OH
Founded	1850
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	8000
Regional Contact Info	Tricia Lothschutz plothschutz1@udayton.edu (937) 477-6330
	Erin Soroosh esoroosh1@udayton.edu (937) 668-1340
School Contact Info	300 College Park, Dayton, OH 45469 USA
Key Programs	Engineering Entrepreneurship PreMed Teacher Education Human Rights Studies
Costs	Tuition: 44100
	Room & Board: 14050
Admissions Requirements	Avg 3.5 Middle 50% ACT 24 - 29 SAT 1070 - 1280
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Nov 1 Early Action, February 1 Regular Decision
Important Facts	• We're a top-tier Catholic research university committed to creating a diverse, inclusive environment and dedicated to our Marianist tradition of learning, leadership and service — and to working together for the common good. As the #1 Catholic university for sponsored engineering research and development, we offer students research and hands-on experiential learning opportunities that make a difference in the world.
	• With our transparent four-year tuition model, tuition stays the same for families all four years, with no increases and no fees. Because of the plan, our students reduced borrowing by 20%, and since implementing our fixed net tuition plan, our four-year graduation rate has increased by four percentage points. We also provide scholarships for textbooks and study abroad. UD is named a "Best Value" by Kiplinger's, Money and U.S. News and World Report.
	<ul> <li>More than 85% of students live on campus and in our close-knit student neighborhood, and University of Dayton students are among the happiest students in the nation, according to The Princeton Review.</li> </ul>

#### **Updates**

- UD launched a new bachelor of science in nursing degree in partnership with Sinclair Community College. The 1+2+1 BSN education model allows students to begin their studies at UD in year one and complete them in year four. During years two and three, students are dually enrolled at UD and Sinclair, taking nursing courses and completing clinical rotations.
- Additional changes to UD's degree offerings include updates to Health Science majors & concentrations, as well as two new degrees in Sustainability.
- UD now offers a bachelor of science degree in Health Science, as well as Sport and Wellness. Concentrations within Health Science include Integrative Physiology, Exercise and Movement Science and Occupational and Behavioral Studies. Concentrations within Sport and Wellness include Health and Fitness, Community Health and Sport Management.
- The bachelor of science degree in sustainability will have tracks in energy and sustainable watersheds. The bachelor of arts degree will have tracks in food studies and urban sustainability.

# University of Denver

Leastion	Denver, CO
Location	Delivel, CO
Founded	1864
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	5801
Regional Contact Info	Jennifer Gross Jennifer.Paar@du.edu (815) 337-6970
School Contact Info	2197 S University Blvd, Denver, CO 80208 USA
Key Programs	Business (various concentrations) Music (various concentrations) International Studies Biological Sciences Engineering (Mechanical, Electrical, and Computer)
Costs	Tuition: 52515
	Room & Board: 13437
Admissions Requirements	Application \$65 Application Fee Essay Counselor Recommendation Official High School Transcript Test Optional (if a student chooses to submit test scores - we super score ACT or SAT - No Writing required) 1-2 additional letters of recommendation (optional)
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	EA & ED1 = November 1 application - November 15 FAFSA and CSS Profile / RD & ED2 = January 15 application - February 1 FAFSA and CSS Profile
Important Facts	The University of Denver is #4 in the nation for undergraduate Study Abroad participation.     74% of DU undergraduates have at least one internship during their four years here.     DU has a 12:1 student-faculty ratio and an average class size of 23 students.
Updates	1) The University of Denver is now test-optional for undergraduates who apply for Fall 2020 or after. 2) DU is in the midst of construction on three new campus buildings: a first-year residence hall, a community commons, and a career & alumni center. 3) DU is offering a new minor in Critical Race and Ethnic Studies. 4) This summer, DU welcomed its new chancellor, Dr. Jeremy Haefner.

## University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign

Location	Urbana, IL
Founded	1867
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	33700
Regional Contact Info	Scott Carlson acarls9@illinois.edu (217) 300-7389
	Jessica Avila-Cuevas jacuevas@illinois.edu (217) 300-7997
	Keena Griffin griffi11@illinois.edu (217) 300-1187
	Latisha Williams Iwilli43@illinois.edu (217) 244-3727
	Alex Salas asalas88@illinois.edu (217) 244-3877
School Contact Info	901 West Illinois Street, Urbana, IL 61801 USA
Key Programs	Computer Science Business Psychology Economics Education
Costs	Tuition: 18712
	Room & Board: 11480
Admissions Requirements	Course Rigor Coursework & Grades English: 4 years required Math: 3 or 3.5 years required, 4 years recommended Social sciences: 2 years required, 4 years recommended Lab sciences: 2 years required, 4 years recommended Language other than English: 2 years required, 4 years recommended Flexible academic units: 2 years required, 4+ years recommended Test Scores Essay Student Activities/Achievements
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Application filing deadline: September 1 - January 5; Early Action Deadline: November 1

Important Facts	<ul><li>-50 U.S. states and 65 countries represented</li><li>-#1 return on investment in the Big Ten</li><li>-13th best public university in the U.S.</li></ul>
Updates	<ul> <li>Information Sciences is now being offered as a major within our School of Information Sciences.</li> <li>Strategic Business Development &amp; Entrepreneurship is now being offered as a major within Gies College of Business</li> <li>Students will be able to filter majors based on college and interest/Holland personality type through our Program Explorer (go.illinois.edu/majors). If they don't know their Holland type, they'll be directed to a quiz to find out.</li> <li>Financial aid programs - Illinois Commitment covers tuition and campus fees for up to 4 years for all qualified in-state students and AIM HIGH provides \$5,000 per year to the top 5% of qualifying new in-state freshmen.</li> </ul>

# University of Illinois Springfield

Location	Springfield, IL
Founded	1969
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	2,674
Regional Contact Info	Aaron Boettcher aboet1@uis.edu (217) 206-8298
	Carly Leffel cweso2@uis.edu (217) 206-8155
School Contact Info	One University Plaza, MS UHB 1080, Springfield, IL 62703 USA
Key Programs	Computer Science, Business Administration, Accountancy, Psychology, Biology, Criminology and Criminal Justice
Costs	Tuition: 9405
	Room & Board: 9760
Admissions Requirements	Four years of academic English; three years of social studies with emphasis on history and government; three years of college preparatory mathematics; three years of laboratory science; and two years of one foreign language or two years of fine arts.
	Standardized test scores, grade point average, and class rank will also be factors in the UIS admission decision.
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Institutional scholarships - February 15th
Important Facts	We are located on the southeast side of Springfield, IL, near Lake Springfield, and approximately 200 miles southwest of Chicago and 100 miles northeast of St. Louis.
	UIS prides itself on its diverse student population.
	In January 2018 we opened the UIS Student Union, which serves as the campus living room.
Updates	Application fees will be waived for all incoming freshman, transfer, graduate, online and international students who apply for admission to the spring, summer and fall 2020 terms. This decision is part of the UIS pathway to opportunity initiative.

# University of Iowa

Location	Iowa City, Iowa
Founded	1847
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	24503
Regional Contact Info	Annabelle Vinson annabelle-vinson@uiowa.edu (319) 467-0340
	Mike Melinder mike-melinder@uiowa.edu (319) 353-2501
School Contact Info	107 Calvin Hall, Iowa City, Iowa 52242 United States
Key Programs	Business, Engineering, Health Sciences, English/Journalism, Performing Arts
Costs	Tuition: 31793
	Room & Board: 11400
Admissions Requirements	Completion of high school course requirements: 4 yrs- English/Language Arts, 2 yrs- (single language) World Language, 3 yrs Science- 3 yrs Social Studies, 2 yrs Algebra, 1 yr Geometry. Meet the Regent Admission Index (RAI) score requirement: 255 or higher for non-residents. (3 x ACT) + (30 x High School GPA) + (5 x Number of Core Courses Completed by High School Graduation)= RAI Score *Please note College of Engineering, Nursing, Business, Elementary Education and Public Health have specific requirements for Direct Admission or Early Decision, please visit website for more details.
Application & Scholarship	Application priority deadline is March 1 (subject to change). For
Deadlines	consideration for admissions scholarships, students must submit an application for admission no later than March. General and department scholarship deadlines vary.
Important Facts	lowa is the 38th best public university in the United States according to U.S. News & World Report.  Fiske Guide ranks UI a 'Best Buy' for 2019, the 15th year in a row for the university to receive the distinction.  Reviews.org ranks lowa City as the nation's best college town.

Common Application School Honors Program Requires Application

# University of Kansas

Location	Lawrence, Kansas
Location	Lawrence, Nansas
Founded	1865
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	19000
Regional Contact Info	Hayley Loufek
_	hloufek@ku.edu
	(630) 862-4344
	Kevin Farrell
	kjfarrell@ku.edu
	(708) 220-2417
School Contact Info	1450 Jayhawk Boulevard, Lawrence, Kansas 66045 United States
	Durings Facing along the Number Education
Key Programs	Business, Engineering, Journalism, Nursing, Education
Costs	Tuition: 26960
	Room & Board: 10000
<b>Admissions Requirements</b>	Assured admission with 21 ACT/1060 SAT & 3.25 GPA or 24 ACT/1160 SAT
	& 3.0 GPA (students below assured admission criteria considered under individual review)
Application & Scholarship	Scholarship deadline November 1st; applications accepted on a rolling basis
Deadlines	and the second s
Deadines	
Important Facts	Member of AAU; Offer merit-based scholarships to out-of-state students; Over 200 programs of study
Updates	New undergraduate major in American Sign Language; several new 5-year
- Pageo	master's programs; new minors for Business students

## University of Kentucky

<i>J</i>	J
Location	Lexington, KY
Founded	1865
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	22000
Regional Contact Info	Anne Green anne.green@uky.edu (630) 551-8031
School Contact Info	Office of Undergraduate Admission, 100 W.D. Funkhouser Building, Lexington, KY 40506 United States
Key Programs	Biology Engineering Business Nursing Psychology
Costs	Tuition: 30680
	Room & Board: 13210
Admissions Requirements	Admission for freshman applicants is based on a holistic review including high school grades, national college admission test results, successful completion of the pre-college curriculum and essay.  Most undergraduate majors at UK permit a student to be directly admitted to their program (or with a pre-major designation) as part of the general undergraduate admission process. However, some colleges and programs at UK require an admission process separate from general undergraduate admission to the University. These selective admission majors and programs may require some combination of the following:
	-Higher test scores and GPAs than those required for general admission, including meeting the minimum -Kentucky statewide academic readiness requirements for Reading, Writing and Math.  -A separate application after being admitted for general admission -A portfolio of past work related to the requested field -On-campus or video interviews
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	The University of Kentucky offers both an Early Action and Regular Decision track for applicants. The deadline for Early Action applicants is December 1st and the Regular Decision deadline is February 15th. However, students seeking both academic and competitive scholarship opportunities as well as admission to the Lewis Honors College must complete the application by December 1st.
Important Facts	UK is a tier-1 undergraduate research institution, and students are able to participate in undergraduate research during all four years.
	UK is one of eight universities in the nation with Engineering, Law, Agriculture, Medicine, and Pharmacy on one contiguous campus.

Our medical campus, including the College of Medicine, Nursing, Physical
Therapy,
Physician Assistant, Dentistry, and Pharmacy are located on our main
campus,
along with UK Hospital (including UK Children's Hospital, VA, Markey
Cancer
Center, etc.), which is ranked as the #1 hospital in Kentucky.

## University of Louisville

Location	Louisville, KY
Founded	1798
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	12000
Regional Contact Info	Allison Culver allison.culver@louisville.edu (708) 785-5570
	Scott Smolek scott.smolek@louisville.edu (708) 724-4773
School Contact Info	2211 S Brook St., Houchins Building, Admissions Suite, Louisville, Kentucky 40208 United States
Key Programs	Engineering Business Nursing Biology/Pre-Med Education
Costs	Tuition: 27758  Room & Board: 5500
Admissions Requirements	Admission to each college, department, and major varies by GPA, test score, requirements, etc. Please see our website or speak with a counselor for more information.
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Rolling admission. Competitive scholarships have a December 15th deadline. Students accepted by February 15 will be awarded scholarships on a rolling basis
Important Facts	1) Our academic offerings include over 200 undergraduate degree programs, graduate and doctoral programs, law, dental, and medical schools, as well as our own hospital in downtown Louisville.
	2) The University of Louisville is the most diverse institution in the state of Kentucky, and the Number 1 Friendliest Public Institution in the South for the LGBTQ+ community.
	3) Louisville is among the Top 10 for Best Cities for New College Grads, home to the Kentucky Derby, Louisville Slugger Museum, the world's largest UPS hub, and three of Kentucky's six Fortune 500 companies: Humana, Kindred Healthcare, and Yum!

- The Chicago Regional Scholarship has been increased to \$10,000, and the automatic merit scholarships have increased to \$11,000 \$16,000. The Chicago Regional Scholarship qualifying territory now includes the following counties: Cook, DuPage, DeKalb, Grundy, Kane, Kendall, Lake, (IL), Lake, (IN), McHenry, and Will.
- We have a new president on campus! Dr. Neeli Bendapudi, our first female president, and also the first person of color to be president of UofL.
- The University of Louisville and IBM announced a partnership to create an IBM Skills Academy on the campus. The academy, slated to open in the fall, will provide a curriculum and learning tools that are focused on artificial intelligence, blockchain technology, cybersecurity, cloud computing, data science and more high-demand digital skills
- We expanded with a \$63 million renovation to Cardinal (football) Stadium, \$80 million

Belknap Academic Classroom Building, and \$39.1 million renovations to the Student Activity Center.

### University of Maryland

<del></del>	
Location	College Park, MD
Founded	1856
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	30000
Regional Contact Info	Robert Olivieri rmolive@umd.edu (240) 484-0386
School Contact Info	7999 Regents Drive, College Park, Maryland 20742 United States
Key Programs	Public Policy, Criminology, Engineering/Architecture, Journalism, Business
Costs	Tuition: 35000
Costs	<b>Tuition:</b> 35000 <b>Room &amp; Board:</b> 12000
Costs  Admissions Requirements	Room & Board: 12000  Holistic Review- 4 Years of Math and English, 2 Years of Language, 3 Years of Science and Social Science required. Two Letters of Rec One Essay Question Transcripts and Test Scores Resume
	Room & Board: 12000  Holistic Review- 4 Years of Math and English, 2 Years of Language, 3 Years of Science and Social Science required. Two Letters of Rec One Essay Question Transcripts and Test Scores
Admissions Requirements  Application & Scholarship	Room & Board: 12000  Holistic Review- 4 Years of Math and English, 2 Years of Language, 3 Years of Science and Social Science required. Two Letters of Rec One Essay Question Transcripts and Test Scores Resume Coalition Application

## University of Massachusetts Lowell

Location	Lowell, MA
Founded	1894
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	11468
Regional Contact Info	Vanessa Karam vanessa_karam@uml.edu (201) 669-7728
School Contact Info	220 Pawtucket Ave, Lowell, MA 01854 United States
Key Programs	Engineering, Health sciences, Business, Sound Recording Technology, Criminal Justice
Costs	Tuition: 33574
	Room & Board: 13060
Admissions Requirements	Strong B average 1100 SAT, 22 ACT 4 years of English 4 years of math (including senior year) 3 years of science (3 lab science courses) 2 years of social science; one must be US History 2 years of foreign language (with some exceptions)
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Early Action and Nursing: November 1, Regular Decision: February 1
Important Facts	#1 for 20 year return on investment among New England public universities (29th ROI in the nation). No test option 17:1 student to faculty ratio in over 120 majors
Updates	14 new buildings built in the past 10 years, along with many upgrades to older buildings.  Bachelor of Science in Nutrition – Dietetics Option: This is one of only two nutrition and dietitian programs in the country that is being accredited, and students will graduate as a registered dietitian nutritionists or nutrition and dietetics technicians.  Bachelor of Music in Composition for New Media: Students get hands-on training in composing, mixing and arranging music for movies, web, television, mobile and more in this interdisciplinary program. They graduate prepared to work in a wide range of professional fields that share sound and music at their core.

#### University of Miami

Location	Coral Gables, FL
Founded	1926
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	10000
Regional Contact Info	Charles Cammack ccammack@miami.edu (786) 494-3285
School Contact Info	1306 Stanford Drive Suite 1210, Coral Gables, Florida 33146 United States
Key Programs	Business Marine Science Music Nursing Architecture
Costs	Tuition: 50400  Room & Board: 14658
Admissions Requirements	We review students holistically based upon the following components: transcript (specifically curriculum rigor), extracurricular activities, standardized testing, Common Application, and recommendations. The average unweighted GPA for our admitted pool this past cycle was 3.7/4.0. The average testing for the SAT was 1380-1440 and for the ACT was a 30-34.
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	November 1st (EDI/EA) and January 1st (EDII/RD)
Important Facts	The Campus Pride Index ranks the University a 4-star university, recognizing the openness of LGBTQ culture as indicated by LGBTQ support and institutional inclusion, student life, housing and residential life, counseling, health and campus safety.  We have over 180 majors in 9 undergraduate schools & colleges, as well as
Updates	a medical school and a law school.  91% of students received employment within 6 months or less (2018).

#### University of Michigan

Offit Office of	Wildingan
Location	Ann Arbor, Michigan
Founded	1817
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	30318
Regional Contact Info	Megan Lakatos megmillr@umich.edu (773) 255-2205
School Contact Info	515 East Jefferson Street, 1220 Student Activities Building, Ann Arbor, MI 48109 United States
Key Programs	We offer over 200 undergraduate majors across all academic areas of study! Of these 200 different degrees, 70% are ranked in the Top 10 Nationally and 90% are ranked in the Top 20. Whatever a student is interested in studying, we will have a highly ranked opportunity to consider! Additionally, U-M is one of the only schools in the nation to have a top business school, medical school, and engineering school all on the same campus!
Costs	<b>Tuition:</b> 51200
	Room & Board: 11996
Admissions Requirements	We conduct a holistic review that considers all elements of a student's application including: strong academics, a rigorous curriculum within the context of the high school setting, deep involvement in extracurricular activities, essays that are thoughtful and provide insight to the student's academic aspirations, and a developed interest in the University of Michigan. ACT mid 50th % range: 32-35 / SAT mid 50th % range: 1380-1540
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Application Deadlines: Early Action - November 1 / Regular Decision - February 1 Scholarships: All applicants are considered for merit based scholarships based on their application to the University. There may be additional deadlines and requirements for specific college-related scholarships. Most scholarships are need-based.
Important Facts	The University of Michigan is recognized as the #1 Public Research institution in the U.S.! Every year, we invest over \$1.4 Billion in funding to support our research efforts. In 2019 the University invested a record-breaking \$1.62 billion in research expenditures! Students of all academic areas of interest can begin conducting research as early as their first year on campus!  U-M is hoMe to students from all 50 states and over 120 different countries!
	Ann Arbor is only located ~4.5-5 hour drive away from the Chicago-land area. Amtrak and Greyhound busses will also transport students to and from the area to campus.
	We are members of the Big Ten and have 27 NCAA Division 1 Varsity sports teams on campus! With an incredible mix of strong academics and excellent athletics, U-M offers an engaging student experience!

There are many buildings across campus that are currently under construction. Most notably, we are building a new School of Kinesiology building, a new Dance Building, a new Central Campus Recreational Building, among other updates. We are in the process of finishing renovations on the Michigan Union and The Diag!

#### University of Missouri

Location	Columbia, MO			
Founded	1839			
School Type	Public (4 year)			
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	30046			
Regional Contact Info	Stefanie Duft askstefanie@m (773) 678-2825	nissouri.edu		
	Mariya Chuk askmariya@mi (312) 404-4337	ssouri.edu		
School Contact Info	230 Jesse Hall	, Columbia, MO 65	5211 USA	
Key Programs	300+ majors in Journalism Engineering Business Health Profess Agriculture	ions		
Costs	Tuition: 28744	ļ		
	Room & Board	d: 10508		
Admissions Requirements	Admissions Re			1
	ACT	SAT	Core GPA*	
	24+	1160+	2.0+	
	23	1130-1150	2.8	
	22	1100-1120	2.9	
	21	1060-1090	3.05	
	20	1030-1050	3.2	
	19	990-1020	3.35	
	18	960-980	3.5	
	17	920-950	3.65	
	units of Math, 4	inweighted and ma I units of English, a me Foreign Lang	ade up of the following r 3 units of Science, 3 uni uage	equired courses: 4 ts of Social Studies,

Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Rolling Admission - Scholarship Application Due December 1st
Important Facts	Residency offered after freshman year for in-state tuition
•	One of six public universities to have a medical, law and vet school on one campus
	Faculty member, George P. Smith, won 2018 Nobel Prize in Chemistry
	88% retention rate and 91% successful career outcomes rate
Updates	Housing preference form and contract are due February 1st for a first round assignment
	All Scholarships requiring an application including Stamps and Brooks are
	due December 1st
	Automatic scholarships can be awarded with new test scores through July after senior year
	Honors College applications are due March 1st

# University of Nebraska-Lincoln

Location	Lincoln, NE
Founded	1869
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	20830
Regional Contact Info	Adam Britten adam.britten@unl.edu (402) 472-2023
School Contact Info	1410 Q St, Lincoln, NE 68588-0417 United States
Key Programs	Engineering, Business (Top 26 public business program), Actuarial Science (Top 16 national program), Journalism & Mass Communications (Top 12 national program), Pre-Health
Costs	Tuition: 25896
	Room & Board: 11830
Admissions Requirements	20 ACT/1040 SAT or higher, writing portion not required; Or rank in the top half of high school graduating class. Plus 4 years of Math, 4 years of English, 3 years of History, 3 years of Science, 2 years of Foreign Language.
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Nebraska Business Honors Academy/Raikes School/University Honors Program applications: November 2. Leadership and Diversity enhancement scholarships: February 1. Final Deadline for University Honors Program application: February 15 First-Year Learning Community registration: May 1. Fall/Summer application and enrollment deposit: May 1.
Important Facts	: One of the most affordable universities in the Big Ten. Ranked one of the nation's "Best Value Colleges" by The Princeton Review. Lincoln has a population of nearly 300,000 residents and is the 2nd most affordable college town in the country.
Updates	New \$9 million, 36,000 sq. ft. Johnny Carson Center for Emerging Media Arts opens Fall 2019. New \$75 million College of Engineering facilities opens Fall 2022. \$44 million Student Health Center opened Fall 2018. \$84 million privately-funded College of Business facility opened Fall 2017.

### University of Oregon

Eugene, OR
1876
Public (4 year)
19000
Sarah Goldman sgoldman@uoregon.edu (224) 239-2766
1585 E 13th Ave, Eugene, OR 97403 United States
Business Administration (including a direct entry, 5 year MBA program); Architecture; Biology; Human Physiology; Journalism and Communications
Tuition: 36615
Room & Board: 12400
A. Graduation from a standard or accredited high school.
B. A grade of C– or better in 15 college preparatory courses.
English—4 years. All four years should be in preparatory composition and literature with emphasis on and frequent practice in writing expository prose.
Mathematics—3 years. Must include first-year algebra and two additional years of college-preparatory mathematics, including Algebra II (or equivalent) or higher. An advanced mathematics course is highly recommended in your senior year. One year of either algebra or geometry taken prior to ninth grade are acceptable.
Science—3 years. Must include a year each in two fields of college-preparatory science such as biology, chemistry, physics, or earth and physical science. One year of laboratory science is recommended.
Social Studies—3 years. Complete three years of social studies from such areas as global studies, history, or social studies electives.
Second language—2 years. The UO offers several options for meeting the second-language requirement.
C. Submit official high school transcripts.
D. Submit official SAT or ACT scores OR an official transcript which lists SAT or ACT scores.
E. Submit an application essay.
F. Consider submitting an optional second essay if GPA is under a 3.0.

	G. Consider submitting 1 or more letter(s) of recommendation if GPA is under a 3.0.
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Early Action - November 1; Regular Decision - January 15; Scholarship Deadline - January 15
Important Facts	The Phil and Penny Knight Campus for Accelerating Scientific Impact is a \$1 billion initiative to fast-track scientific discoveries into innovations that improve the quality of life for people in Oregon, the nation, and the world. It is slated to be completed next fall.
	Our School of Journalism and Communications added new podcasting and virtual reality labs this summer.
	The IACAC Bus O'Fun will be visiting Oregon and Washington this summer, join the tour and come check out the U of O!
Updates	-A groundbreaking partnership between the University of Oregon and the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services will help indigenous communities in Oregon and beyond build and sustain community-based programs aimed at saving endangered languages.
	-This fall the Lundquist College of Business unveiled a new minor in sustainable business. The minor builds on strong student demand, as well as the strength of the University of Oregon's cross-campus inventory of sustainability courses.
	-In August 2021, the University of Oregon will host the World Athletics Championships. The 10-day event will bring this world competition for track and field to Eugene and to the United States for the very first time. The World Athletics Championships will be the world's largest sporting event in 2021.

## University of Pittsburgh

Location	Pittsburgh, PA
Founded	1787
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	19000
Regional Contact Info	Betsy Stevens betsy.stevens@pitt.edu (412) 624-7152
School Contact Info	120 Alumni Hall, 4227 Fifth Ave., Pittsburgh, PA 15260 United States of America
Key Programs	Sciences/Health Sciences     Nursing     Business     Engineering     Computer Sciences
Costs	Tuition: 32000  Room & Board: 11000
Admissions Requirements	Varies based off of entry-level program Overall middle 50% 1290-1420 A/B student
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Rolling admission; Scholarship deadline of December 15
Important Facts	<ol> <li>Urban location located 3 miles outside of downtown Pittsburgh.</li> <li>Five university-related hospitals on campus (University of Pittsburgh Medical Center).</li> <li>Research 1 institution.</li> </ol>
Updates	Revamped Pitt Honors program     Accept the Common Application, Coalition Application and the Pitt Application     Newer freshmen entry-level school: School of Computing and Information (Second year of this program)

## University of Rochester

Location	Rochester, NY
Founded	1850
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	6000
Regional Contact Info	Kathleen Pipala kathleen.pipala@rochester.edu (585) 298-6633
School Contact Info	500 Joseph C Wilson Blvd, Rochester, NY 14627 US
Key Programs	<ul> <li>Biomedical Engineering</li> <li>Computer Science</li> <li>Biological Sciences</li> <li>Brain &amp; Cognitive Sciences</li> <li>Linguistics</li> </ul>
Costs	Tuition: 56000
	Room & Board: 17000
Admissions Requirements	<ul> <li>Common Application or Coalition for College Application</li> <li>Transcript</li> <li>1 letter of rec</li> <li>no test scores required</li> </ul>
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	ED - November 1, Scholarship Priority - December 1, Regular Decision - January 5
Important Facts	<ul><li>1 - Flexible Curriculum (no required subjects)</li><li>2 - Tier-1 Research University</li><li>3 - 33% international student population</li></ul>
Updates	<ul> <li>We have dropped our testing requirements and are now fully test optional.</li> <li>Admission decisions will be rolled out at one time each for ED and RD instead of on a rolling basis</li> </ul>

### University of South Alabama

Location	Mobile, AL
Founded	1963
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	11000
Regional Contact Info	Mike Hryndza mhryndza@southalabama.edu (251) 533-5887
School Contact Info	2500 Meisler Hall, 390 Alumni Circle, Mobile, AL 36688 US
Key Programs	Nursing (BSN, MSN, DNP) Allied Health (PT, OT, PA Studies, Radiology) Business (AACSB Accreditation) Engineering (Tau Beta Pi - winners 2014 & 2016) Unique Programs: Marine Sciences, Meteorology, Glass Blowing
Costs	Tuition: 19740 (out of state)
	Room & Board: 7800
Admissions Requirements	Room & Board: 7800  Students are generally admitted with a 19 ACT or 990 SAT and a 2.5 GPA. Program-specific requirements: Honors College, 27 ACT/1260 SAT and GPA of 3.5 (12/15) Early Acceptance, College of Medicine: 30 ACT/1360 SAT and GPA of 3.5 (12/15) Early Acceptance, Physical Therapy: 28 ACT/1300 SAT and GPA of 3.5 (2/1) Early Acceptance, College of Nursing: 25 ACT/1200 SAT and GPA of 3.5 (2/15) Early Acceptance, Pharmacy (in Collaboration with Auburn University): ACT 26/1230 SAT (2/15)
Admissions Requirements  Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Students are generally admitted with a 19 ACT or 990 SAT and a 2.5 GPA. Program-specific requirements: Honors College, 27 ACT/1260 SAT and GPA of 3.5 (12/15) Early Acceptance, College of Medicine: 30 ACT/1360 SAT and GPA of 3.5 (12/15) Early Acceptance, Physical Therapy: 28 ACT/1300 SAT and GPA of 3.5 (2/1) Early Acceptance, College of Nursing: 25 ACT/1200 SAT and GPA of 3.5 (2/15) Early Acceptance, Pharmacy (in Collaboration with Auburn University): ACT

- -In State Residency for Tuition Purposes if out of state students meet Scholarship Requirement (21/1060 and 3.0), scholarship included (to minimize in state rate)
- New Football Stadium Opening (\$72 million investment, 25,000 seats)- Fall
- New Health Simulation Lab Opening (\$13 million investment)- Spring 2020
  New Alumni Center Opening (\$6 million investment)- Spring 2020
  USA will now Superscore ACT (Approved Dec 2019)-Effective Fall 2020

## University of South Carolina

Location	Columbia, South Carolina
Founded	1801
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	26733
Regional Contact Info	Rejeannda Robinson rejeannda@sc.edu (803) 603-4914
School Contact Info	902 Sumter Street, Lieber, Columbia, South Carolina 29208 USA
Key Programs	#1 International Business #1 Sports Sciences-Sport and Entertainment Management, exercise science, and physical education Marine Science-17000 acre research facility Pharmaceutical Sciences Cardiovascular Technology
Costs	Tuition: 33627
	Room & Board: 12184
Admissions Requirements	Middle 50% SAT- 1200-1350,ACT- 25-30, GPA-3.78-4.50  4 Units-English and Math 3 Units-Laboratory Science, Social Studies
	Units-Foreign Language and Academic Electives     Unit-Fine Arts
	Students must submit an application, application fee, unofficial high school transcript, and SAT or ACT scores for a completed application.
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Early deadline/Honors College/Top Scholars -October 15 Regular Deadline-December 1st
Important Facts	<ul> <li>-44% or our students are from out of state and Chicago has direct flights in to Columbia.</li> <li>-57 of the academic programs have been nationally ranked</li> <li>-The South Carolina Honors College is continuously ranked as one of the best public honors colleges in the country.</li> <li>-Nursing had a 98.3% pass rate for the NCLEX</li> </ul>
Updates	-We are now on the Common Application, Coalition Application and our own application -Aerospace Engineering is directly admitting freshmen -We offer an early Pharmacy assurance program to qualified HS seniors who select Pre-Pharmacy on the applicationWe now have a counselor portal that allows counselors to see the needed information of their applicants to UofSC.

#### University of Wisconsin-Milwaukee

Location	Milwaukee, Wisconsin
Founded	196
School Type	Public (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	20000
Regional Contact Info	Demetrius Ford dford007@uwm.edu (773) 288-9822
School Contact Info	3253 N. Downer Ave., Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53211 United States
Key Programs	Engineering, Business, Health Care, Education, Art
Costs	Tuition: 24079  Room & Board: 10560
Admissions Requirements	A completed application file consists of an application, an official high school transcript, your ACT (Average 20) or SAT scores (Average 1100) and the \$50 application processing fee. Upon submission of your materials, you will be mailed directions to access your PAWS (Panther Access to Web Services) account to check the status of your application. Because you may submit your application for admission to UWM while you are still enrolled in high school, after you have graduated you will also need to receive a final high school transcript with your final semester grades and graduation date posted
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	The priority deadline for fall applications is March 1st, and the priority deadline for spring applications is December 1. After the priority deadlines, the Office of Undergraduate Admissions will continue to review applications until enrollment capacity has been reached.
Important Facts	Students from all 50 states and 80 countries, Only Art degree in the state, Over 90 degrees
Updates	

# Valparaiso University

· · · · ·	
Location	Valparaiso, IN
Founded	1859
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	3255
Regional Contact Info	Joel Johnson joel.johnson@valpo.edu (219) 464-5692
School Contact Info	Undergraduate Admissions - Dusenberg Welcome Center, 1620 Chapel Drive, Valparaiso, Indiana 46383 USA
Key Programs	Nursing
	Engineering
	Meteorology
	Business
	Biology
Costs	<b>Tuition:</b> 41820
	Room & Board: 12260
Admissions Requirements	4 years of English, 3 years of mathematics, 3 years of lab science, 3 years of social studies (foreign language encouraged but not required).
	Earned or will earn a high school diploma
	Official high school and/or college transcripts
	SAT and/or ACT scores (will use off an official transcript)
	Application essay
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Application Deadline: Rolling admissions. Priority scholarship deadline - Apply by November 1st.
Important Facts	Valparaiso University or "Valpo" for short is an Independent Lutheran university located in Valparaiso, Indiana, a thriving town of about 33,000 people. We are located in northwest Indiana, about 1 hour southeast of Chicago, 2.5 hours north of Indianapolis, and 15 minutes south of the Indiana Dunes National Lakeshore.
	Valparaiso University consistently achieves national recognition for best teaching and value and as one of the best universities in the Midwest (U.S. News & World Report, Princeton Review, Forbes, Money Magazine, etc.) and currently boasts a 97 percent placement rate for graduates.
	Academic scholarships may be awarded upon admission, ranging from \$22,000/year to \$30,000/year. 93 percent of undergraduate students receive

financial assistance with an average amount of \$30,000 annually from all sources.

#### **Updates**

Valparaiso University or "Valpo" for short is an Independent Lutheran university located in Valparaiso, Indiana, a thriving town of about 33,000 people. We are located in northwest Indiana, about 1 hour southeast of Chicago, 2.5 hours north of Indianapolis, and 15 minutes south of the Indiana Dunes National Lakeshore.

Valparaiso University consistently achieves national recognition for best teaching and value and as one of the best universities in the Midwest (U.S. News & World Report, Princeton Review, Forbes, Money Magazine, etc.) and currently boasts a 97 percent placement rate for graduates.

Academic scholarships may be awarded upon admission, ranging from \$22,000/year to \$30,000/year. 93 percent of undergraduate students receive financial assistance with an average amount of \$30,000 annually from all sources.

# Wabash College

Location	Crawfordsville, Indiana
Founded	1832
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	900
Regional Contact Info	Kyle Vowell vowellk@wabash.edu (765) 376-6653
School Contact Info	301 W. Wabash Ave, Crawfordsville, Indiana 47933 United States of America
Key Programs	1. Chemistry 2. Mathematics 3. History 4. Economics 5. Political Science
Costs	Tuition: 44700  Room & Board: 10300
Admissions Requirements	1100 SAT or higher with a 3.3 GPA or higher and upward trend in the classroom.
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Early Decision Deadline is November 1, Early Action Deadline is December 1, Regular Decision Deadline is January 15
Important Facts	Princeton Review ranks Wabash 2nd in the country for "Best Alumni Network" 100% 1st Destination Rate 6 months after graduation for 2018 class 87% of our students had an internship this summer
Updates	New in 2020-Men's Volleyball Every student has the opportunity to have one immersion trip during their four years at no cost to the student. New Computer Science major New PPE (Political Science, Philosophy, and Economics) major

# Wartburg College

<u></u> _	
Location	Waverly, IA
Founded	1852
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	1500
Regional Contact Info	Kristin Taphorn kristin.taphorn@mail.com (319) 230-1237
School Contact Info	100 Wartburg Blvd., Waverly, IA 50677 USA
Key Programs	Health Sciences Biology Engineering Science Elementary Education Business Administration
Costs	Tuition: 43930
	Room & Board: 9280
Admissions Requirements	Minimum 2.5 GPA, and 19 ACT
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Rolling admissions, Scholarship Dates through February
Important Facts	92% of all graduates finish in FOUR YEARS More than 50 Majors Offered 99% Placement Rate for Graduates
Updates	New Exercise Science Major offered

# Western Illinois University

Location	Macomb, IL
Founded	1899
School Type	Private (4 year)
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	5958
Regional Contact Info	Audrey Barrientos ar-barrientos@wiu.edu (708) 948-7497
	Kita Edwards sm-edwards@wiu.edu (773) 309-4323
	Shawn Wochner sm-wochner2@wiu.edu (309) 255-0194
School Contact Info	1 University Circle, Macomb, IL 61455 USA
Key Programs	Accounting Law Enforcement & Justice Administration Nursing Psychology Supply Chain Management
Costs	Tuition: 11667
	Room & Board: 9800
Admissions Requirements	New Test Optional Admission Policy GPA Only: Students with a 3.3+ GPA (4.0 scale) will be admitted. GPA plus SAT/ACT: Students between a 3.29 and 2.0 will need to submit SAT/ACT scores; decisions will be based on a sliding scale where students with lower test scores can compensate with higher grades and vice versa. Students who do not meet regular admission criteria are considered for the Reach program (alternate admissions). Reach candidates are strongly encouraged to provide a personal statement. Middle 50% of students have earned a 2.7-3.5 GPA, 950-1150 SAT and 18-25 ACT.
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	Automatic scholarships determined upon admission; otherwise, December 1 and February 15
Important Facts	Cost guarantee that guarantees 0% annual increase in tuition, fees, room & meal plan Automatic four-year scholarships for eligible students 96% classes taught by faculty

School Speakers program connects WIU faculty to high schools and community colleges for classroom presentations, demonstrations and more. New automatic scholarships include Western Commitment, Chicago Leatherneck, Alumni Legacy, Leatherneck Visitor and a book award for students who are Pell-eligible.

New offices to support student success: Student Development & Success Center and Student Rights, Responsibilities & Retention Initiatives. Nursing offers options for direct admit (1150 SAT, 24 ACT, 3.0 GPA) and pre-nursing admission.

# Xavier University

Location	Cincinnati, Ohio			
Founded	1831			
School Type	Private (4 year)			
Undergraduate Student Enrollment	4900			
Regional Contact Info	Julie Nelson nelsonj4@xavier.edu (866) 652-5357			
School Contact Info	3800 Victory Parkway, Cincinnati, Ohio 45207 United States			
Key Programs	Nursing (direct entry) Biomedical Sciences (Pre-Med prep; 92% of students who apply to medical school are admitted) Sport Marketing/Management Digital Innovation-Film and Television Williams College of Business (Finance, Accounting, Marketing (top 3))			
Costs	<b>Tuition:</b> 41950 <b>Room &amp; Board:</b> 13710			
Admissions Requirements	Rolling admission; middle 50% of students have GPAs between 3.2-3.9. Test-optional admission with the exception of Nursing, Homeschooled students and Student-athletes. Students applying to one of our four honors programs will also need to submit test scores with those applications. Music and Theatre require auditions; please see website for details.			
Application & Scholarship Deadlines	December 1 deadline for Competitive Scholarship, Nursing and Honors consideration.			
Important Facts	All students are assigned a "success team": a financial aid counselor, an academic advisor, a career coach and a success coach to help them navigate the challenges of the first two years of college.     Solution 2. 98 percent of the Class of 2018 were working full-time or enrolled in graduate school within six months of graduation.     Our location in the city of Cincinnati gives our students a true campus experience while also providing them with the opportunity to connect to global companies, professional sports and world-class arts organizations.			